







# Twining-Llewellyn Papers in Brussels



#### Table of contents

1. Published Works	5
1.1 Published Works of Llewellyn	5
1.2 Manuscripts, Drafts, Notes	
1.3 Published Works About Llewellyn	
1.3.1 About <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> (1941)	
1.3.2 About The Common Law Tradition (1960)	
1.3.3 About Llewellyn's Death (1962)	
1.3.4 Miscellaneous Published and Unpublished Documents About Llewellyn	
1.4 Published Works of Others Annotated by Llewellyn	
1.5 Miscellaneous Documents About Llewellyn's Published Works	
•	
2. Unpublished Works	19
2.1 Legal – Pre-1931	10
2.1 Legal – 116-1431 2.2 Legal – 1931-1940	
2.3 Legal – 1941-1950.	
2.4 Legal – 1951-1962	
2.5 Legal – Undated	
2.6 Non-Legal Prose	
2.6.1 Concerning World War I.	
2.6.2 Social and Political Commentaries.	
2.6.3 Personal Essays	
2.6.4 Fiction	
2.7 Verse	
2.7 VCISC	
3. Teaching Materials	27
3.1 Contracts and Commercial Law	
3.2 Jurisprudence	
3.2.1 Chronological Order	
3.2.2 Undated	
3.3 Elements	
3.3.1 Course Materials.	
3.3.2 Examinations	
3.4 Legal Argument	
3.5 Various Courses	
5.5 various Courses	32
4. Transcripts	33
-	
4.1 Published Transcripts	
4.2 Typed Transcripts	
4.2.1 Chronological Order	
4.2.2 Undated	38
Legal Education and Law School Affairs	30
-	
5.1 Chronological Order	
5.2 Undated	41

6.	American Indians	41
6.1	Cheyenne	41
	1 Correspondence	
	2 Social Science Research Council	
	3 Miscellaneous Documents	
6.2 ]	Pueblos	42
	1 Llewellyn Manuscripts	
6.2.2	2 Correspondence with Sophie D. Aberle	43
6.2.3	3 Correspondence with William A. Brophy (Special Attorney for Pueblo Indians)	43
6.2.4	4 Miscellaneous Correspondence	44
	5 Miscellaneous Documents – Chronological Order	
	6 Miscellaneous Documents – Undated	
6.3	General	47
6.3.	1 Commission on the Rights, Liberties and Responsibilities of the American Indian	47
	2 Institutional Documents	
6.3.3	3 Miscellaneous Documents	48
7.	Uniform Commercial Code	48
711	UCC – Chronological Order	10
	1 UCC – 1940	
	2 UCC – 1941	
	3 UCC – 1941	
	4 UCC – 1943	
	5 UCC – 1944	
	6 UCC – 1944	
	7 UCC – 1946	
	8 UCC – 1947	
	9 UCC – 1948	
	10 UCC – 1949	
	11 UCC – 1950	
	12 UCC – 1951	
	13 UCC – 1952	
	14 UCC – 1954	
	15 UCC – 1955-1961	
	UCC – Correspondence	
	UCC – Miscellaneous Documents.	
7.5	OCC MISCONANCIA DOCUMENTO	
8.	Legal Profession and Legal Services	55
	Correspondence	
8.2 1	Miscellaneous Documents	56
0	C	5.0
9.	Correspondence	30
9.1	Alphabetical Order	56
9.1.	1 A	56
9.1.2	2 B	57
9.1.3	3 C	57
9.1.4	4 D-E	58
9.1.5	5 F-G	58
	6 H	
	7 I-K	
9.1.8	8 L	60
9.1.9	9 M-N	60
9.1.	10 O-P	61

9.1.11 Q-R	61
9.1.12 S-V	
9.1.13 W-Z	63
9.2 Correspondence (and Other Documents) Regarding Legal Realism	63
9.3 Unattributed Correspondence	65
10. German Materials	65
10.1 Documents in German	65
10.2 Correspondence in English Regarding Germany	66
10.3 Miscellaneous	
11. Personal	67
11.1 Miscellaneous Documents	67
11.2 Correspondence	68
11.3 Letters of Condolence to Soia Mentschikoff	68
12. Diogenes Jonathan Swift Teufelsdröckh	69
13. Twining's Work on Llewellyn	60
13.1 Twining and Arthur L. Corbin	
13.1.1 Correspondence with Corbin (1963-1965)	
13.1.2 Published Works of Corbin	
13.1.3 Twining's Research About Corbin	
13.2 About Remington's Article	
13.3 Miscellaneous Documents	
13.3.1 Typed Documents	
13.3.2 Handwritten Documents	72
14 Missellements	72
14. Miscellaneous documents	
14.1 To Be Included in Llewellyn's Papers	
14.1.1 Chronological Order	
14.1.2 Undated	
14.2 Not Sure It Belongs Here	74

# 1. Published Works

# 1.1 Published Works of Llewellyn

1.1.1	"Supervening Impossibility of Performing Conditions Precedent in the Law of Negotiable Paper", <i>Columbia Law Review</i> , Vol. 23, No. 2 (February, 1923).	Reprint
1.1.2	"The Relation of Current Economic and Social Problems to the Restatement of the Law", <i>Academy of Political Science</i> , Vol. 10 (1923).	Offprint
1.1.3	"The Effect of Legal Institutions Upon Economics", <i>American Economic Review</i> , Vol. 15, No. 4 (December, 1925).	Reprint
1.1.4	Review of Cases on Mortgages of Real Property (Morton Campbell), <i>Harvard</i> <i>Law Review</i> , Vol. 40 (1926).	Photocopy, 3 pages, first pages missing
1.1.5	"New Horizons in Professional Training – Law", <i>Survey Graphic</i> (June 1928).	Reprint
1.1.6	"Some Advantages of Letters of Credit", The Journal of Business of the University of Chicago, Vol. 2, No. 1 (January, 1929).	Reprint
1.1.7	"The Conditions for and the Aims and Methods of Legal Research", <i>American Law School Review</i> (March, 1930).	Reprint; copy, title page only
1.1.8	"A Modern Law School", <i>Columbia University Quarterly</i> , Vol. 22, No. 3 (September, 1930).	Reprint
1.1.9	Beach Plums, New York & London, The Century Co. (1931).	
1.1.10	"Law and the Modern Mind: A Symposium" (with Mortimer J. Adler and Walter Wheeler Cook), Columbia Law Review, Vol. 31, No. 1 (January, 1931).	Offprint
1.1.11	"What Price Contract? – An Essay in Perspective", <i>Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 40 (March, 1931).	Reprint
1.1.12	"Behind the Law of Divorce: I", <i>Columbia Law Review</i> , Vol. 33, No. 8 (December, 1932); "Behind the Law of Divorce: II", <i>Columbia Law Review</i> , Vol. 33, No. 2 (February, 1933).	Reprint

1.1.13 "The Bar Specializes – With What Reprint	
Results?", The Annals of the American	
Academy of Political and Social Science,	
Vol. 167 (May, 1933).	
1.1.14 "On Philosophy in American Law", Reprint, 2 copies	
University of Pennsylvania Law Review,	
Vol. 82 (January, 1934).	
1.1.15 "The Constitution as an Institution", Reprint	
Columbia Law Review, Vol. 34, No. 1	
(January, 1934).	
1.1.16 "Crime, Law and Social Science: A Reprint	
Symposium" (with Beardsley Ruml and	
Richard McKeon), Columbia Law	
Review, Vol. 34, No. 2 (February, 1934).	
1.1.17 "Bringing Legal Aid to the Little Man", Clipping, 3 copies	
The New York Times Magazine (March	
25, 1934) and Pittsburgh Legal Journal,	
Vol. 82, No. 27 (July 7, 1934).	
1.1.18 Commercial Law Journal, Vol. 39 (July,	
1934). Including: "The Bar Specializes –	
With What Results?".	
1.1.19 "Must the Lawyer Believe in His Clipping	
Cause?", The New York Times Magazine	
(September 9, 1934).	
1.1.20 Oregon Law Review, Vol. 14, No. 1	
(December, 1934). Including: "The	
Constitution as an Institution".	
1.1.21 "Law in Society", <i>in</i> Horace Taylor (ed.), Photocopy	
Contemporary Problems in the United	
States: Vol. 2, New York, Harcourt,	
Brace and Company (1934-35).	
1.1.22 "On What Is Wrong With So-Called Reprint	
Legal Education", Columbia Law	
Review, Vol. 35, No. 5 (May, 1935).	
1.1.23 "Legal Brakes for Political Machines", Clipping; reprint	
The New York Times Magazine (October	
27, 1935) and Pittsburgh Legal Journal	
(December 21, 1935).	
1.1.24 Survey Graphic, Vol. 25, No. 4 (April,	
1936). Including: "The Real Constitution	
and the Supreme Court".	
1.1.25 "Courts, Quality of Goods, and a Credit Reprint	
Economy", Columbia Law Review, Vol.	
36 (Part I: May, 1936) and Vol. 37 (Part	
II: March, 1937).	
1.1.26 Survey Graphic, Vol. 26, No. 2	
(February, 1937). Including: "Proposed	
Amendment".	

1.1.27	"The Bar's Troubles, and Poultices -	Reprint, handwritten
1.1.27	And Cures?", Law and Contemporary	annotations
	Problems, Vol. 5 (Winter, 1938).	amountons
1.1.28	"Through Title to Contract and a Bit	Offprint
1.1.20	Beyond", New York University Law	
	Quarterly Review (1938).	
1.1.29	"Horse-Trade and Merchant's Market in	Reprint
1.1.2	Sales. A Conflict of Institution and	
	Ideology", Harvard Law Review, Vol. 52	
	(1939). Including: "Across Sales on	
	Horseback", No. 5 (March, 1939) and	
	"The First Struggle to Unhorse Sales",	
	No. 6 (April, 1939).	
1.1.30	"Impressions of the Conference",	Photocopy, 6 pages
	published letter to Merton L. Ferson	137 1 8
	(dean of the University of Cincinnati	
	Law School) after the Cincinnati	
	Conference on the Status of Stare	
	Decisis, University of Cincinnati Law	
	Review, Vol. 14 (1940).	
1.1.31	"The Problem of Undone Legal Service",	Clipping
	American Bar Association Journal, Vol.	
	26 (1940).	
1.1.32	"The Normative, the Legal, and the Law-	Reprint; photocopy
	Jobs: The Problem of Juristic Method",	
	Yale Law Journal, Vol. 49, No. 8 (June,	
	1940).	
1.1.33	"A required Course in Jurisprudence",	Photocopy, 3 pages
	Addresses delivered with Edwin	
	Patterson at the Round Table on	
	Jurisprudence and Legal History at the	
	37th Annual Meeting of the Association	
	of American Law Schools in 1939,	
	American Law School Review, Vol. 9	
1 1 24	(1940).	
1.1.34	Survey Graphic, Vol. 29, No. 12	
	(December, 1940). Including: "Policing	
	Business", Review of <i>The Bottlenecks of Business</i> (Thurman W. Arnold).	
1.1.35	Extracts of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> (1941).	Photocopy, 3 pages
1.1.36	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
	The Cheyenne Way (1941).	Dust jacket
1.1.37	"On the Problem of Teaching 'Private'	Reprint, 2 copies
	Law", Harvard Law Review, Vol. 54,	
1 1 20	No. 5 (March, 1941).	Daniet electrica 2
1.1.38	"The Theory of Legal 'Science", The	Reprint; photocopy, 2 copies
	North Carolina Law Review, Vol. 20	
	(December, 1941).	

1.1.39	"On the Good, the True, the Beautiful, in Law", <i>The University of Chicago Law</i>	Photocopy, 19 pages, first pages missing
	Review, Vol. 9 (1942).	
1.1.40	Lawyers Guild Review, Vol. 2, No. 3 (May, 1942). Including: response by Llewellyn to book review of My Philosophy of Law (p. 42).	
1.1.41	"The American Common Law Tradition and American Democracy", <i>Journal of Legal and Political Sociology</i> , Vol. 1 (October, 1942).	
1.1.42	"Meet Negotiable Instruments", <i>Columbia Law Review</i> , Vol. 44, No. 3 (May, 1944).	Reprint
1.1.43	"The Modern Approach to Counselling and Advocacy – Especially in Commercial Transactions", <i>Columbia Law Review</i> , Vol. 46, No. 2 (March, 1946).	Reprint
1.1.44	Commercial Transactions, New York, Practicing Law Institute (1946).	
1.1.45	"Review of Selected Writings of Benjamin Nathan Cardozo, edited by Margaret E. Hall" (October 24, 1947).	Clipping
1.1.46	"Problems of Codifying Security Law", Law and Contemporary Problems, Vol. 13, No. 4 (Autumn, 1948).	Reprint
1.1.47	"The Case for a General Security Agreement", <i>Banking</i> , Vol. 70 (April, 1948).	Clipping, 4 pages
1.1.48	"On Law and Our Commerce", Wisconsin Law Review (July, 1949).	Clipping
1.1.49	"Law and the Social Sciences – Especially Sociology", <i>Harvard Law Review</i> , Vol. 62, No. 8 (1949).	Reprint
1.1.50	The Law School Record, The University of Chicago, Vol. 2, No. 1 (1952). Including: "The Adventures of Rollo – Opening Talk by Professor Karl Llewellyn in His Elements Class".	
1.1.51	"On What Makes Legal Research Worth While", <i>Journal of Legal Education</i> , Vol. 8, No. 4 (1956).	Clipping
1.1.52	"What Law Cannot Do for Inter-Racial Peace", <i>Villanova Law Review</i> , Vol. 3, No. 1 (November, 1957).	Reprint

1.1.53	Review of Max Weber on Law in Economy and Society (Max Rheinstein), Zeitschrift für ausländisches und internationales Privatrecht, Heft 4 (1957).	Offprint; photocopy, 1 page
1.1.54	The Law School Record, The University of Chicago, Vol. 7, No. 2 (Winter, 1958). Including: Llewellyn's "Faculty Profile" and "Advancement of the Law" (p. 18).	
1.1.55	Jurisprudence: Realism in Theory and Practice (1962).	Dust jacket
1.1.56	"On the Nature of an Institution", extract from "The Constitution as an Institution" reprinted in <i>Jurisprudence: Realism in Theory and Practice</i> (1962).	Photocopy, 6 pages
1.1.57	"A Lecture on Appellate Advocacy", <i>The University of Chicago Law Review</i> , Vol. 29, No. 4 (Summer, 1962).	Reprint
1.1.58	Untitled, in the "Contributor's Corner", undated.	Clipping

# 1.2 Manuscripts, Drafts, Notes

1.2.1	"First Draft – Introduction – Finkelstein on Letters of Credit", undated Corresponding published work: "Introduction" in Herman Finkelstein, Legal Aspects of Commercial Letters of Credit, New York, Columbia University (1930).  Corresponding published work:	Typed document, 9 pages
	"Introduction" in Herman Finkelstein, Legal Aspects of Commercial Letters of Credit, New York, Columbia University (1930).	
1.2.2	Review of Morris Ginet, A Lawyer Tells the Truth (1931). Corresponding published work: Review of A Lawyer Tells the Truth (Morris Ginet), Columbia Law Review, Vol. 31 (1931).	Typed document, 10 pages
1.2.3	List of names (Bingham, Clark, Cook, Corbin, etc.), undated. Corresponding published work: "Some Realism about Realism", <i>Harvard Law Review</i> , Vol. 44 (1931).	Typed document, 1 page, handwritten annotations

1.2.4	"Some Realism about Realism", undated. Corresponding published work: "Some Realism about Realism", <i>Harvard Law Review</i> , Vol. 44 (1931).	Carbon copy of typed document, 7 pages, handwritten note: "early draft"
1.2.5	"Cleveland Whirlpool", undated. Corresponding published work: "Cleveland Whirlpool: The History of the Van Sweringen Brothers and of a City in Bondage", <i>Today</i> , Vol. 1 (December 16, 1933).	Typed document, 21 pages
1.2.6	"Wu. The Art of Law", undated. Corresponding published work: Review of <i>The Art of Law and Other Essays, Judicial and Literary</i> (John Wu), <i>Illinois Law Review</i> , Vol. 31 (1937)	Typed document, 1 page
1.2.7	"The Rule of Law in our Case-Law" (December 5, 1938). Corresponding published work: "The Rule of Law in our Case Law of Contract", <i>Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 47 (1938).	Typed document, 25 pages
1.2.8	"Jurisprudence, The Crown of Civilization", undated. Corresponding published work: "Jurisprudence, The Crown of Civilization", <i>University of Chicago Law Review</i> , Vol. 5 (1938).	Carbon copy of typed document, 16 pages
1.2.9	"Why Jurisprudence?", undated; "A Required Course of Jurisprudence – Note", undated. Corresponding published work: "A Required Course in Jurisprudence", <i>American Law School Review</i> , Vol. 9 (1940).	Typed documents, 7 pages and 1 page, 2 copies
1.2.10	"My Philosophy of Law" (1941); W. L. Twining, "Legal Philosophy – My Philosophy of Law by Karl Llewellyn (1941)", undated. Corresponding published work: "My Philosophy of Law", in A. Kocourek (ed.), My Philosophy of Law, Boston, Boston Law Book Co. (1941).	Typed documents, 3 pages and 1 page, 2 copies, handwritten annotations
1.2.11	"The General Security Agreement – Greater Safety by Way of Greater Simplicity of Operation" (February 12, 1948). Corresponding published work: "The Case for a General Security Agreement", <i>Banking</i> , Vol. 70 (April, 1948).	Carbon copy of typed document, 7 pages, handwritten annotations

1.2.12	"Canons of Construction", undated. Corresponding published work: "Remarks on the Theory of Appellate Decision and the Rules or Canons about	Carbon copy of typed document, 4 pages
	How Statutes Are to Be Construed", <i>Vanderbilt Law Review</i> , Vol. 3 (1950).	
1.2.13	"Remarks on the Rules or Canons About How Statutes Are to Be Construed" (March 2, 1948). Corresponding published work: "Remarks on the Theory of Appellate Decision and the Rules or Canons about How Statutes Are to Be Construed", <i>Vanderbilt Law Review</i> , Vol. 3 (1950).	Carbon copy of typed document, 9 pages
1.2.14	"Social Meaning of Legal Concepts" (1952). Corresponding published work: Review of Social Meaning of Legal Concepts No. 4, Sale of Consumers Goods (Edmund Cahn), New York University Law Review, Vol. 27 (1952).	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages
1.2.15	"IV. The Conquest of Administration", undated. Corresponding published work: <i>The Common Law Tradition – Deciding Appeals</i> (1960).	Carbon copy of typed document, 68 pages, handwritten note: "1940"
1.2.16	"V. Work with the Frozen Word". Corresponding published work: <i>The Common Law Tradition – Deciding Appeals</i> (1960).	Carbon copy of typed document, 64 pages, handwritten note: "1940"
1.2.17	"Jacket Blurb", undated. Corresponding published work: unsure.	Typed document, 1 page, handwritten note: "1940 For Yale U.P."

# 1.3 Published Works About Llewellyn

## 1.3.1 About The Cheyenne Way (1941)

1.3.1.1	"Book Notes", mentioning The	Clipping, 1 page
	Cheyenne Way, Michigan Law Review,	
	Vol. 40 (1941).	
1.3.1.2	Unsigned, "Fierce Cheyenne Warriors	Clipping, 1 page
	Bound by Strict Laws", Star-Nowata	
	(September 25, 1941).	
1.3.1.3	Unsigned, "Fierce Cheyenne Warriors	Clipping, 1 page
	Bound by Strict Laws", Sun-Sayre	
	(September 25, 1941).	
1.3.1.4	Unsigned, "Cheyenne Laws Most	Clipping, 1 page
	Elaborate", Tulsa Tribune (September	
	26, 1941).	

1.3.1.5	Unsigned, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Rocky Mountain News</i> (September 28, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.6	Bernard Kronick, "Early Indian Codes", <i>Oakland Tribune</i> (October 5, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.7	Paul I. Wellman, "Wild, but Smart, Is Oklahoma", <i>Oklahoma City Times</i> (October 17, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.8	Unsigned, "Cheyenne Way' Treats Indian Laws, Customs", <i>Knoxville Journal</i> (October 19, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.9	"Books Received", mentioning <i>The Cheyenne Way, Lawyers Guild Review</i> (October, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.10	E. D. Hoggan, "Primitive Mode of Interpreting Justice Simple, But Adequate", <i>Salt Lake City Tribune</i> (November 23, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.11	Mary Shank, "Cheyenne Folkways", Tulsa World (November 2, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.12	Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Chicago Daily Law Bulletin</i> (November 4, 1941).	Clipping, poor condition
1.3.1.13	Elaine G. Eastman, "The Laws of the Cheyenne Indians", <i>New York Times</i> (December 28, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page, 2 copies
1.3.1.14	R. T. H. Jr., Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>University of Virginia Law School</i> (December, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.15	J. Martin Klotsche, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Mississippi Valley Historical Review</i> (December, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.16	Unsigned, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Examiner</i> , Bartlesville, Oklahoma (December 3, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.17	Unsigned, mention of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Ardmoreite Daily</i> (December 1, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.18	Book of the Month Club, "Primitive Law and Life Among Cheyennes", Panorama of New Books (December, 1941).	Typed document, 1 page
1.3.1.19	Unsigned, "Indian Research", Fort Worth Morning Star-Telegram (December 28, 1941).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.20	Huntington Cairns, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Harvard Law Review</i> , Vol. 55 (February, 1942).	Clipping, 2 pages

1.3.1.21	Robert Redfield, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>University of Chicago Law Review</i> , Vol. 9, No. 2 (February, 1942).	Clipping, 3 pages, 2 copies; another copy with pages missing
1.3.1.22	N. S. Timasheff, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>American Sociological Review</i> , Vol. 7 (February, 1942).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.23	C. E. Ayres, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 51 (March, 1942).	Clipping; photocopy, 3 pages
1.3.1.24	Harry T. Getty, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Tucson Star</i> (March 8, 1942).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.25	A. Irving Hallowell, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>The Annals</i> , Vol. 220 (March, 1942).	Clipping, 2 copies
1.3.1.26	J. E. Weckler, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>American Journal of Sociology</i> , Vol. 47 (March, 1942).	Clipping, 1 page; photocopy, 2 pages
1.3.1.27	Unsigned, "Majesty in Law of Cheyenne", <i>Dodge City Daily Globe</i> (March 6, 1942).	Clipping, poor condition
1.3.1.28	E. Adamson Hoebel, "Fundamental Legal Concepts as Applied in the Study of Primitive Law", <i>The Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 51, No. 6 (April, 1942).	Reprint
1.3.1.29	Melville Jacobs, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Pacific Northwest Quarterly</i> (April, 1942).	Clipping, 2 pages, 2 copies of the second page
1.3.1.30	Unsigned, Review of <i>The Cheyenne</i> Way, American Historical Review (April, 1942).	Clipping, 1 page, 2 copies
1.3.1.31	Bronislaw Malinowski, "A New Instrument for the Interpretation of Law – Especially Primitive", <i>Lawyers Guild Review</i> , Vol. 2 (May, 1942).	Clipping, 6 pages
1.3.1.32	Edwyn H. Silverberg, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>University of Pennsylvania Law Review</i> , Vol. 90 (June, 1942).	Clipping, 1 page
1.3.1.33	Robert H. Lowie, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>American Anthropologist</i> , Vol. 44 (July-September, 1942).	Clipping, 2 pages
1.3.1.34	Claude Levi-Strauss, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , <i>Journal of Legal and Political Sociology</i> , Vol. 1 (October, 1942).	Clipping, 2 pages

1.3.1.35	Alexander H. Pekelis, Review of The	Clipping, 1 page, handwritten
	Cheyenne Way, Social Research, Vol. 9	annotations
	(November, 1942).	
1.3.1.36	E. Adamson Hoebel, "Section of	Reprint
	Anthropology", Transactions of the New	
	York Academy of Science, Vol. 5, No. 2	
	(December, 1942).	
1.3.1.37	A. N. Foxe, Review of <i>The Cheyenne</i>	Clipping, 1 page
	Way, Psychoanalytic Review, Vol. 30	
	(1943).	
1.3.1.38	Walton Hamilton, Review of The	Photocopy, 3 pages, 2 copies
	Cheyenne Way, The University of	
	Chicago Law Review, Vol. 10, No. 2	
	(January, 1943).	
1.3.1.39	Oliver P. Field, Review of <i>The Cheyenne</i>	Clipping, 2 pages, 2 copies
	Way, Journal of American Folklore	
	(January-March, 1943).	
1.3.1.40	Edward Everett Dale, Review of The	Clipping, 1 page
	Cheyenne Way, The Journal of Southern	
	History (February, 1943).	
1.3.1.41	William C. Casey, Review of The	Clipping, 3 pages
	Cheyenne Way, Columbia Law Review,	
	Vol. 43 (March, 1943).	
1.3.1.42	William Twining, "Two Works of Karl	Photocopy, 10 pages
	Llewellyn – II", The Modern Law	
	Review, Vol. 31 (March, 1968).	
1.3.1.43	Laura Nader, "Introduction", in The	Photocopy, 13 pages
	Cheyenne Way, The Legal Classics	
	Library (1992).	

#### Undated

1.3.1.44	Joseph Bram, "Comments", in Social Meaning of Legal Concepts, undated.	Photocopy, 1 page
1.3.1.45	Stanley Vestal, Review of <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , undated.	Typed document, 2 pages, handwritten annotations
1.3.1.46	Unsigned, "Indian Law Raises Interesting Points", Kansas City Star, undated.	

# 1.3.2 About The Common Law Tradition (1960)

1.3.2.1	"Books", Reviews of <i>The Common Law</i> Clipping, 14 pages	
	Tradition (by Charles D. Breitel, Harold	
	D. Lasswell and Howard Westwood),	
	Columbia Law Review, Vol. 61 (1961).	

1.3.2.2	Charles S. Desmond, Review of <i>The Common Law Tradition</i> , <i>New York University Law Review</i> , Vol. 36, No. 2 (February, 1961).	Reprint
1.3.2.3	Mark DeW. Howe, Review of <i>The Common Law Tradition</i> (Undated).	Carbon copy of typed document, 7 pages
1.3.2.4	"Contents" pages listing reviews of <i>The Common Law Tradition</i> , <i>The University of Pennsylvania Law Review</i> , Vol. 109, No. 7 (May, 1961).	Photocopy, 2 pages
1.3.2.5	Terrence Kiely, "The Art of the Neglected Obvious in Products Liability Cases: Some Thoughts on Llewellyn's <i>The Common Law Tradition</i> ", <i>De Paul Law Review</i> , Vol. 24 (1975).	Photocopy, 34 pages
1.3.2.6	William L. Prosser, Review of <i>The Common Law Tradition</i> , <i>The Law School Record</i> , The University of Chicago, Vol. 10, No. 1.	

## 1.3.3 About Llewellyn's Death (1962)

1.3.3.1	Yale Law Report, Vol. 8, No. 2 (Winter, 1962). Including "A Tribute to Karl Llewellyn" by Arthur L. Corbin.	Journal; typed document, 12 pages, handwritten annotations
1.3.3.2	Grant Gilmore, "In Memoriam: Karl Llewellyn", undated.	Typed document, 2 copies, 4 and 6 pages
1.3.3.3	The Law School Record, The University of Chicago, Vol. 11, No. 1 (Winter, 1963). Including: Edward H. Levi, "Karl N. Llewellyn, 1893-1962".	
1.3.3.4	Max Rheinstein, "Karl Nickerson Llewellyn, 1893-1962", Rabels Zeitschrift für ausländisches und internationales Privatrecht, Vol. 27, Heft 4 (1962); Unsigned, Translation of the article, undated.	Offprint; carbon copy of typed document, 7 pages
1.3.3.5	The University of Chicago Office of Public Relations, "Immediate" (February 14, 1962).	Typed document, 2 pages
1.3.3.6	Unsigned, "Karl Llewellyn, Law Expert, Dies", <i>New York Times</i> (February 15, 1962).	Photocopy, 1 page
1.3.3.7	Unsigned, "In Memoriam: Karl Nickerson Llewellyn", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 3 pages

# 1.3.4 Miscellaneous Published and Unpublished Documents About Llewellyn

1.3.4.1	Joseph W. Bingham, "The New Legal Realists in the United States of America" (May 25, 1931).	Carbon copy of typed document, 23 pages, handwritten note: "Was this published?"
1.3.4.2	R. H. Clark, "Karl Llewellyn on Legal Method: A Social Science Reconsideration", <i>Tulsa Law Journal</i> , Vol. 14 (1979).	Photocopy, 13 pages
1.3.4.3	Elizabeth Head, "Karl N. Llewellyn: A Major Figure Among American Legal Realists", Legal Philosophy Seminar, Paper No. 4, undated.	Typed document, 15 pages, handwritten note: "January 1959"
1.3.4.4	William C. Heffernan, "Two Stages of Karl Llewellyn's Thought", undated.	Typed document, 50 pages, handwritten annotations
1.3.4.5	E. Adamson Hoebel, "Karl Llewellyn: Anthropological Jurisprude", <i>Rutgers Law Review</i> , Vol. 18, No. 3 (Spring, 1964).	Offprint
1.3.4.6	Charles D. Kelso, Review of Jurisprudence: Realism in Theory and Practice, undated.	Typed document, 16 pages
1.3.4.7	Arthur S. Miller, Review of Jurisprudence: Realism in Theory and Practice, Catholic University Law Review, Vol. 12 (1963).	Clipping, 2 pages
1.3.4.8	William Twining, "Karl Llewellyn and the Realist Movement" (1973).	Photocopy, 4 pages
1.3.4.9	William Twining, "Some Contracts Teachers Are People" (Undated).	Typed document, 2 pages
1.3.4.10	The University of Chicago Law Library Staff, "Bibliography of Books, Articles, Monographs and reviews by Karl Nickerson Llewellyn", undated.	Typed document, 7 pages, handwritten annotations
1.3.4.11	Peter Winship, "Jurisprudence and the Uniform Commercial Code: A 'Commote'", Southwestern Law Journal, Vol. 31, 1977.	Photocopy, 13 pages
1.3.4.12	Unsigned, "An Undergraduate Veteran", <i>The Literary Digest</i> (April 17, 1915).	Typed document, 3 pages

		T
1.3.4.13	"Holds State Bar is Overcrowded",	Photocopy of clippings, 2
	Newark Evening News (February 2,	pages
	1934); "A Hint to the Bar", The Newark	
	Ledger (February 3, 193-); "Says Law	
	Puts Innocent Poor Under a Cloud", The	
	Grand Rapids Herald (August 31, 1933);	
	"Llewellyn Urges a Lawyer's Guild",	
	New York Times (December 29, year	
	unknown).	
1.3.4.14	Untitled, about "Llewellyn's study of	Photocopy, 1 page
	sales", The Journal of Philosophy	
	(September 29, 1938).	
1.3.4.15	Unsigned, biography of Llewellyn	Photocopy, 1 page
	published in a book, undated.	
1.3.4.16	A History of the School of Law -	Photocopy, 2 pages
	Columbia University, including a	
	biography of Llewellyn (1955).	

# 1.4 Published Works of Others Annotated by Llewellyn

1.4.1	Max Ascoli, <i>Intelligence in Politics</i> , W. W. Norton & Company, Inc. (1936).	Photocopy, 2 pages
1.4.2	F. R. Bienenfeld, <i>Rediscovery of Justice</i> , Oxford University Press (1948).	Photocopy, 4 pages
1.4.3	Bernard Botein, <i>Trial Judge. The Candid, Behind-the-Bench Story of Justice Bernard Botein</i> , Simon and Schuster (1952).	Photocopy, 6 pages
1.4.4	W. W. Buckland, <i>The Main Institutions</i> of Roman Private Law, Cambridge University Press (1931).	Photocopy, 10 pages
1.4.5	Charles P. Curtis, Law as Large as Life.  A Natural Law for Today and the Supreme Court as Its Prophet, Simon and Schuster (1959).	Photocopy, 3 pages
1.4.6	John Dewey, <i>The Public and its Problems</i> , Henry Holt and Company (1927).	Photocopy, 8 pages
1.4.7	A. S. Diamond, <i>Primitive Law</i> , Longmans, Green and Co. (1935).	Photocopy, 6 pages
1.4.8	Jerome Frank, <i>Law and the Modern Mind</i> , Tudor Publishing Company (1935).	Photocopy, 3 pages
1.4.9	Morris R. Cohen, Review of Jerome Frank's <i>Law and the Modern Mind, The Nation</i> , Vol. 133, No. 3453 (undated); stapled with a page of Jerome Frank, <i>Law and the Modern Mind</i> .	Photocopy, 5 pages

1.4.10	Jerome Frank, Courts on Trial. Myth and	Photocopy, 15 pages
	Reality in American Justice, Princeton	
	University Press (1949).	
1.4.11	Georges Gurvitch, Sociology of Law	Photocopy, 2 pages
	(1942).	
1.4.12	James Willard Hurst, Law and Social	Photocopy, 9 pages
	Process in United States History, The	
	University of Michigan Law School	
	(1960).	
1.4.13	Robert H. Lowie, <i>The Origin of the State</i> .	Photocopy, 1 page
1.4.14	Jerome Michael and Mortimer J. Adler,	Photocopy, 10 pages
	Crime, Law and Social Science,	
	Harcourt, Brace and Company (1933).	
1.4.15	Monrad G. Paulsen, Legal Institutions	Photocopy, 4 pages
	Today and Tomorrow, Columbia	
	University Press (1959).	
1.4.16	O. Prausnitz, The Standardization of	Photocopy, 2 pages
	Commercial Contracts in English and	
	Continental Law, Sweet & Maxwell	
	(1937).	
1.4.17	Max Rheinstein (ed.), Max Weber on	Photocopy, 38 pages
	Law in Economy and Society, Harvard	
	University Press (1954).	
1.4.18	Arthur M. Schlesinger, The Coming of	Photocopy, 2 pages
	the New Deal, Houghton Mifflin	
	Company (1959).	
1.4.19	Paul Vinogradoff, Outlines of Historical	Photocopy, pages
	Jurisprudence, Oxford University Press	
	(1920).	

# 1.5 Miscellaneous Documents About Llewellyn's Published Works

1.5.1	Unsigned, "The Bramble Bush", undated. Corresponding published work: <i>The Bramble Bush</i> (1930).	1 0
1.5.2	"The Case Law System in America", Translated from the German by Michael Ansaldi, (1987). Corresponding published work: <i>Präjudizienrecht und Rechtsprechung in Amerika</i> , Leipzig, Theodor Weicher (1933).	1.0
1.5.3	Leaflet from the Chicago Bar Association announcing a "book luncheon" dedicated to <i>The Common Law Tradition</i> (February 5, 1962). Corresponding published work: <i>The Common Law Tradition – Deciding Appeals</i> (1960).	Typed document, 2 copies

1.5.4	Untitled, starts with "What my book, <i>The</i>	Copy of typed document, first
	Common Law Tradition", undated.	page only, 2 copies
	Corresponding published work: The	
	Common Law Tradition – Deciding	
	Appeals (1960).	
1.5.5	"Author Questionnaire" about a	Photocopy of handwritten
	manuscript, undated. Corresponding	document by Llewellyn, 1
	published work: unsure.	page

# 2. Unpublished Works

# 2.1 Legal – Pre-1931

2.1.1	"Commercial Letters of Credit – Their function in Business", undated.	Typed document, 20 pages, handwritten note: "1922"
2.1.2	"IV. Precedent, Courts, and the 'Supremacy of Law", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "Duplicate from Institutional Growth of English Law (circa 1929)"
2.1.3	"Preface", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "1929?"
2.1.4	"Realistic Jurisprudence", undated.	Typed document, 8 pages

# 2.2 Legal – 1931-1940

2.2.1	"Advocacy (1)", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "193-"
2.2.2	"American Legal Principle" (193-).	Typed document, 10 pages
2.2.3	"Opinion of Professor Llewellyn", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 25 pages, handwritten note: "Nov. 1939, Arbitration, Opinion in Eiendomsselskab v. Isdahl"
2.2.4	Untitled, about New York divorce law, undated.	Typed document, 1 page
2.2.5	"Behind the Law of Divorce, Part III" (1932-1934).	Typed document, 17 pages
2.2.6	"Preface to Divorce" (May 23, 1933) and "Contents".	Typed document, 7 pages, handwritten note: "Uncorrected, 1933+"
2.2.7	"Reviews – The Five Themes of the Bramble Bush", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "1930-32"
2.2.8	"Cardozo", undated.	Typed document, 6 pages, handwritten note: "1938-?"

2.2.9	"The First Fundamental:	Typed document, 4 pages,
	Presuppositions", undated.	handwritten note: "193-"
2.2.10	"Introducing Corbin", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "1938"
2.2.11	"The Judicial Function", undated.	Typed document, 18 pages
2.2.12	"Jurisprudential Schools at Columbia" (1935-9?).	Typed document, 12 pages
2.2.13	"The Law of Sales and the Economics of the Market", undated.	Typed document, 11 pages, handwritten note: "1938"
2.2.14	"Law and Social Science – I. Legal Doctrine", undated.	Typed document, 34 pages
2.2.15	"Law and Social Science", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "1930-35"
2.2.16	"Law and Social Science – Chapter 1: Art, Philosophy & Science: Principle", undated.	Typed document, 36 pages, handwritten note: "1930-35"
2.2.17	"Law and Society – General View – The Rules", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "From German Folder 1931-2"
2.2.18	"Law in the Family", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 17 pages, handwritten annotations; carbon copy of typed document, 20 pages
2.2.19	"Loom of the Law". Including: "Contents" and "A Theory of Jural Sociology and Method" (1935-1940).	Typed document, 10 pages
2.2.20	"Mechanisms of Group Control", "Approximate Text of Chapter VI", undated.	Typed document, 40 pages, handwritten note: "1933"
2.2.21	"More Realistic Realism is Next" (1938).	Typed document, 7 pages
2.2.22	"Non-joinder (continued)", undated. Including: "Law, Jurisprudence and Confusion" and "The Meaning of Law".	Typed document, 10 pages, handwritten note: "1932-4"
2.2.23	"Non-Joinder of Issue at Common Jurisprudence", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 25 pages, handwritten annotations including: "1932-4"
2.2.24	"On How German Courts Really Work" (with Hans Lachmund) (1932).	Typed document, 11 pages
2.2.25	"On Our Case Law of Contract: Offer and Acceptance, Part III" (1938-9?).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.2.26	"On Robinson's Unscientific Science of Law" (April 5, 1935).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.2.27	"Review of Pound: The Formative Era of American Law" (1938-9).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.2.28	"The Premises of Legal Thinking" (1939?).	Typed document, 2 pages

Complete Primer for Law Faculty handwritten possessions", undated.  2.2.30 "Realism and the Concrete", undated. Typed document and into Jurisprudence" (1935-1940). Typed document including: "Preface", "The Practical Arts"	ument, 4 pages, note: "1930?" ment, 17 pages ment, 9 pages
2.2.30 "Realism and the Concrete", undated. Typed documents and into Jurisprudence" (1935-1940). Including: "Preface", "The Practical Arts	
2.2.31 "Road into Jurisprudence" (1935-1940). Typed document of the Including: "Preface", "The Practical Arts"	
and the Philosophies in the Social Disciplines" and "A Dogmatic of Statutory Construction".	
	ument, 9 pages, note: "1935-40"
2.2.33 "Sales Law and Marketing, 1800-1935", Typed docu undated. handwritten	ment, 11 pages, note: "1937"
handwritten and Marketin	ument, 7 pages, note: "Sales Law ng, 1937?"
2.2.35 "The Theory of Rules", undated. Typed docum	ment, 1 page
(Preface of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), copies, ha undated. "1936-37"	ment, 2 pages, 2 andwritten note:
Discussion" (Chapter 1 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	ment, 22 pages
2.2.38 "Chapter II. Rules of Law: Command and Prediction" (Chapter 2 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	nent, 19 pages
2.2.39 "Chapter III. Rules of Law: The Propositional" (Chapter 3 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	ment, 22 pages
2.2.40 "Rule of Thumb and Principle" (Chapter 4 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated. Typed docu	ament, 26 pages, annotations
2.2.41 "Chapter V. Rules of Conduct, and the Legal Order" (Chapter 5 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	ment, 33 pages
2.2.42 "Chapter VI. Our Situational Concepts" Typed docum (Chapter 6 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	ment, 23 pages
2.2.43 "Chapter VII. The Advocate's Leeway" (Chapter 7 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	ment, 30 pages
2.2.44 "Chapter VIII: Stabilities Within the Leeways" (Chapter 8 of <i>The Theory of Rules</i> ), undated.	ment, 22 pages
	f typed document,
2.2.46 "Trends in Legal Sociology", undated. Typed docu	ument, 9 pages, note: "1933-8?"

2.2.47	"Underlying Legal Institutions",	Carbon copy of typed
	undated.	document, 13 pages,
		handwritten note: "1935"
2.2.48	Translation of Max Weber's Sociology of	Carbon copy of typed
	Law, "§3 The Forms of Creation of Legal	document, 11 pages,
	Rights", undated.	handwritten note: "1935"
2.2.49	"Welcome to Neophytes", undated.	Carbon copy of typed
		document, 3 pages,
		handwritten note: "1931?"

# 2.3 Legal – 1941-1950

2.3.1	"Add to Preface: Ackn", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "1945"
2.3.2	"American Legal Realism" (1947-1948).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.3.3	"Introduction", undated. Including: "To the Citizen" and "To the Lawyer" (Introduction of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ).	Carbon copy of typed document, 5 pages
2.3.4	"Why Lawyers?" (Chapter II of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ), undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 35 pages, handwritten annotations
2.3.5	"Rules" (Chapter III of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ), undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 27 pages, handwritten annotations
2.3.6	"Our Legal Concepts" (Chapter IV of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ), undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 28 pages
2.3.7	"The Man of Law as a Craftsman" (Chapter A of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ), undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages
2.3.8	"Substitute for BB VIII" (Substitute for Chapter VIII of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ), undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 9 pages
2.3.9	"Traditions of Citizenship", "Law and the Rest" and "The Rest" (fragments of <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ) (1955-7?).	Typed document, 7 pages
2.3.10	"The Philosophies" (from <i>The Bramble Bush</i> ), undated.	Typed document, 2 pages
2.3.11	"Collateral 'Notes' or Collateral Agreements?" (1948).	Typed document, 4 pages
2.3.12	"The Common Law Tradition: Preface", undated.	Typed document, 21 pages, handwritten note: "1941"
2.3.13	"Criminal Guilt" (1948-1949).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.3.14	"Foreword to Yale" (1939-1941).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.3.15	"Further on the Problem of Teaching 'Private' Law", undated.	Typed document, 20 pages, handwritten note: "1940?")

2.3.16	"Is It Not Yet Too Late", undated.	Typed document, 6 pages, handwritten note: "(1941-50)?"
2.3.17	"Law" (December 4, 1942).	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages
2.3.18	"Law in Crisis: Prologue", undated.	Typed document, 11 pages, handwritten note: "1940-1"
2.3.19	Law and leadership", undated.	Typed document, 58 pages, handwritten note: "Law in Crisis, 1940-1"
2.3.20	"Law the Institution: General Problem" (March 30, 1943).	Carbon copy of typed document, 8 pages
2.3.21	"Law the Institution: Book Sketch" (March 24, 1943).	Carbon copy of typed document, 4 pages
2.3.22	"Law the Institution: Note on Method" (Probably 1943).	Photocopy of typed document, 4 pages
2.3.23	"The Low 'Philosophy' of Law" (April 2, 1943).	Carbon copy of typed document, 8 pages
2.3.24	Untitled, undated.	Handwritten document, 3 pages, 2 copies, handwritten note: "Maitland 194-"
2.3.25	"Natural Law, Realism in Law, and the Problems Ahead" (1946-1949).	Typed document, 6 pages
2.3.26	"On Building an Argument", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages
2.3.27	Untitled, starts with "The philosophy of law has tended into confusion", undated.	Typed document, 5 pages, handwritten note: "1941-9"
2.3.28	"Taxes and G.I.'s" (1945-1947).	Typed document, 4 pages
2.3.29	"Notes for Yale Law Journal Article", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten notes: "Weber" and "1940?"
2.3.30	"What's What in Jurisprudence", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages, handwritten note: "1942-3
2.3.31	"A Word on the Art of the Brief", undated.	Typed document, 16 pages, handwritten note: "1949?"

# 2.4 Legal – 1951-1962

2.4.1	"Passage from Llewellyn to Harvard Law School Forum, Nov. 18, 55" (1955).	Typed document, 7 pages
2.4.2	"Church and State" (1961-1962).	Typed document, 2 pages
2.4.3	"Foreword to Sociology of Law-Government" (195-).	Typed document, 1 page
2.4.4	"Handicaps out of the Intellectual Heritage", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages
2.4.5	"Informal and Formal Marriage" (1960-1961).	Typed document, 5 pages

2.4.6	"The Jury System" (1954-55?).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.4.7	"Juvenile Courts and Civil Liberties" (196-).	Typed document, 11 pages
2.4.8	"Law-Government and Mankind, in the Light of Ethnology" (195-?).	Typed document, 2 pages
2.4.9	"Law and Language" (Symposium Law and the Humanities), undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 24 pages, handwritten note: "May 1961"
2.4.10	"I. The Laws of Law", "II. The Chicago Lincolnic Pledge", "III. Poor Richard on the Law", "IV. The Conditions of Trial", "V. The place of the lawyer", "VI. Law as a Craft", undated.	Typed document, 7 pages, handwritten note: "195-"
2.4.11	"Legal Logic and the Safety-Factor" (1951).	Typed document, 3 pages
2.4.12	"Liberty, Justice, and Legal Institutions" (195-).	Typed document, 6 pages
2.4.13	"The New Bramble Bush: The Lawyer, His Schooling, His Work and His Life", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 2 pages, 2 copies of the first page
2.4.14	"A New Examination Technique?" (195-).	Typed document, 2 pages
2.4.15	"The Parental Role of Law and Government" (draft outline), undated.	Typed document, 6 pages, handwritten note: "196-"
2.4.16	"The Parental Role of Law and Government" (2nd draft) (196-).	Typed document, 2 pages
2.4.17	"Poor Richard", undated.	Typed document, 1 page, handwritten note: "1958"
2.4.18	"Revise our Liberties – But Cannily", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages.
2.4.19	"The Tension Between Informality and Office", undated.	Typed document, 8 pages
2.4.20	"Towards a Theory of Justice" (195-).	Typed document, 2 pages

# 2.5 Legal – Undated

2.5.1	Project for the Comparative Analysis of	1 17 1
	Procedure", undated.	document, 5 pages
2.5.2	"Propositions for the Consideration of	Carbon copy of typed
	the Conference on Legal Research",	
	undated.	of handwritten document, 8
		pages
2.5.3	Untitled, starts with "Any discipline	Photocopy of handwritten
	which aims to rest ultimately on the	document, 2 pages
	objectively verifiable ()", undated.	

# 2.6 Non-Legal Prose

## 2.6.1 Concerning World War I

2.6.1.1	"Paris", undated.	Typed document, 13 pages, handwritten note: "1915-18?"
2.6.1.2	"What Private Thinks About the War", undated.	Typed document, 23 pages, handwritten note: "1915-18?"

#### 2.6.2 Social and Political Commentaries

2.6.2.1	"Devils and Even-Handed Logic", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages
2.6.2.2	"Freedom of Speech" (193-).	Typed document, 5 pages
2.6.2.3	"Indian Com(munity) Religion", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages; photocopy of manuscript, 3 pages
2.6.2.4	Untitled, starts with "John Dewey's philosophy is not a 'complete' philosophy ()", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
2.6.2.5	Speech, starts with "Fellow students of Columbia" (March 18, 1946).	Typed document, 3 pages, 2 copies
2.6.2.6	"This Label 'Liberalism'", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "193-"

## 2.6.3 Personal Essays

2.6.3.1	"E.P.M.", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages; photocopy of manuscript, 3 pages, handwritten note: "E. P. Morris, Durham Prof. of Latin Language and Literature"
2.6.3.2	"A Nonconformist Puzzles Over Education", undated.	Typed document, 23 pages
2.6.3.3	"Position re Religion" (October, 1943).	Typed document, 6 pages, multiple copies; photocopy of manuscript, 6 pages
2.6.3.4	"As to Beasts", undated.	Typed document, 6 pages
2.6.3.5	"Cattariminal Code", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page

#### 2.6.4 Fiction

2.6.4.1	"Island of the Duel", undated.	Typed document, 5 pages
2.6.4.2	"The Wupp, the Woof, and the Beast",	Typed document, 8 pages
	undated.	
2.6.4.3	"Drama, Dramatics and Kids", undated.	Typed document, 18 pages

#### 2.7 Verse

2.7.1	"Orders for Verse" (list of names and addresses), undated.	Photocopy of typed and handwritten documents, 6 pages
2.7.2	Poems by Karl Llewellyn (15 poems alphabetical order):	in the same folder, ranked in
	"Ballade on Justice for Kittens" (April, 1948)	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page, 2 copies
	"Boy and Ax" (October 18, 1945).	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page
	"A Come All-Ye for Lawyers", undated.	Typed document, 1 page, 2 copies
	"Duck-Tails", undated.	Typed document, 1 page
	"Girl's Song – Walter Von Der Vogelweide", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages
	"A Grievous Ballad of Pirates", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 1 page
	"His Majesty Is Displeased" (November 7, 1937).	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages
	"Lament on What's Wrong With Our Law", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page
	"Njal Invokes Justice", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page, 2 copies, handwritten annotations
	"On People, Prejudice, Peoples, and Me" (February 9, 1948).	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages
	"The Scandal of April 8, Outside 505k", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page
	"The Small Alley Cat Patchouli", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page
	"Somewhat Lewd Loud Limericks", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page
	"To a Maltese", undated.	Typed document, 1 page
	Untitled, starts with: "Hey, bring on that whiskey", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page

# 3. Teaching Materials

## 3.1 Contracts and Commercial Law

3.1.1	"Outline", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages, handwritten notes: "Contracts Book, 1934"
3.1.2	"Introduction to Contracts", Prepared for the confidential use of students in the Columbia Law School (1933-34).	Typed document, 9 pages
3.1.3	"Contracts I A – Vocabulary for Class-Work and Clear Thinking" (1944).	Typed document, 5 pages
3.1.4	Memorandum to the Faculty, regarding "A 'Commercial Law' Course of 4 semester hours, for Spring, 1948" (May 13, 1947).	Typed document, 4 pages
3.1.5	"International Commercial Problems", about "Arab Bank v. Barclays Bank (Dominion, Colonial and Overseas)" (Fall, 1957).	Typed document, 22 pages
3.1.6	Untitled, outline, undated.	Typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "Commercial Law Treatise Outline"
3.1.7	"Introduction", Contracts 2.2.1, undated.	Typed document, 4 pages
3.1.8	"On Contract Vocabulary", undated.	Typed document, 7 pages

## 3.2 Jurisprudence

## 3.2.1 Chronological Order

3.2.1.1	"Reading on Systematic Drafting – Chapter III", undated.	Typed document, 8 pages, handwritten note: "37-8"
3.2.1.2	C. W. Summers, "Notes on Llewellyn's Lectures – Jurisprudence", student class notes (1945-1946).	Photocopy of typed document, 30 pages
3.2.1.3	"Aesthetics in the Law", Jurisprudence Lectures 18 to 20, undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "1948-9"
3.2.1.4	"Syllabus", undated.	Typed document, 8 pages
3.2.1.5	"Lecture 2. Theory of Crafts and of the Law Crafts, Preliminary. What Lawyers are for", undated.	Typed document, 7 pages
3.2.1.6	"Lectures 3-4: Basic Theory of the Institutions of Law", undated.	Typed document, 10 pages

		T
3.2.1.7	Law in Our Society, "Lecture 5. Theory of Theories, and of Truth" and "Lecture 6-8. Theory of Justice" (1950).	Typed document, 27 pages, 2 copies
3.2.1.8	Law in Our Society, "Lecture 11. Law's People and the Law", "Lecture 12. Theory of Jurisprudence", "Lectures 13-16. Theory of American Appellate Decision and Appellate Courts", "Lecture 13. Theory of Problem-Solution in General" (1950).	Typed document, 32 pages
3.2.1.9	Law in Our Society, "Lecture 12. Theory of Jurisprudence" (1950).	Typed document, 10 pages
3.2.1.10	Law in Our Society, "A Horse-Sense Theory of the Institution of Law", Topical Syllabus (1950).	Typed document, 38 pages
3.2.1.11	"Index" (1950).	Typed document, 5 pages
3.2.1.12	Law in Our Society, Charles Curtis' letter and notes on syllabus (1951).	Photocopy of handwritten document, 27 pages; post-it note by Twining
3.2.1.13	Jurisprudence, "Lecture 14. Theory of Dogmatics" and "Lectures 15-16 (draft): American Appellate Decision" (1952).	Typed document, 12 pages
3.2.1.14	Jurisprudence: "Lectures XIII-XVIII: Theory of Legal Doctrine and of American Appellate Decision" and "Lecture XIII. Building Materials for a Control Structure: Theory of Rules" (Spring, 1953).	Typed document, 12 pages
3.2.1.15	Law in Our Society, "Part II - Nature and Plan of the Course Assignments" (Spring, 1953).	Typed document, 5 pages, 2 copies
3.2.1.16	Jurisprudence, "Part III. Readings" (1953). About "The Tragedy of Modern Jurisprudence" by A. Meyendorff, 1947.	Typed document, 24 pages
3.2.1.17	Jurisprudence, "Part III. Readings" (Spring, 1954). About "Natural Law" by Max Lerner, 1943.	Typed document, 4 pages, 2 copies
3.2.1.18	Jurisprudence, "Part III. Readings" (Spring, 1954). About "On Everlasting Values of the Spanish School of Natural Law" by Alfredo Mendizabal.	Typed document, 19 pages, 2 copies
3.2.1.19	Jurisprudence, "Part III. Readings" (Spring, 1954). About "The Law, Human Dignity and Human Civilization" by Llewellyn, 1943.	Typed document, 3 pages, 3 copies

3.2.1.20	Jurisprudence, "Part III. Readings"	Typed document, 22 pages, 2
3.2.1.20	(Spring, 1954). About "Summa	copies
	Theologica" by St. Thomas Aquinas.	- Copies
3.2.1.21	Jurisprudence, "Added Reading, re. IX-	Typed document, 6 pages
0.2.1.21	XII" (Spring, 1955). About "The	Types see simen, e pages
	Conquest by the Moon" by Washington	
	Irving.	
3.2.1.22	"Tentative List of Books on Reserve for	Photocopy of typed document,
	Jurisprudence", undated.	1 page, 2 copies, handwritten
	,	note: "195-"; attached with
		photocopy of handwritten
		document, 2 pages
3.2.1.23	"Jurisprudence III" (Spring, 1956).	Typed document, 6 pages, 2
	About "Jews Who Were Classical	copies
	Figures in German Legal Scholarship"	-
	by Hugo Sinzheimer, 1938.	
3.2.1.24	Jurisprudence III (Fall, 1956). Student	Typed document, 14 pages, 2
	papers: "Reactions", "Some	copies
	Considerations of the Lawyman's View	
	of Law and the Lawyer – and What	
	Might Be Done About It", "Law-Ways	
	in the Classroom".	
3.2.1.25	Jurisprudence III (1956). Student paper:	Typed document, 24 pages
	"The Shining Way" by Eric R. Haessler,	
	1948.	
3.2.1.26	Jurisprudence III (1956). Student paper:	Typed document, 6 pages
	"'Personality' and the Judicial	
	Process".	
3.2.1.27	Jurisprudence III (1956). Course	Typed document, 12 pages, 3
	materials: "Decision of the Council of	copies of the first 5 pages and 2
	the Pueblo of Zia in New Mexico,	copies of the last 7 pages
	September, 1947" and "Who Are These	
2 2 1 20	Men?".	Truncal decreases 11 2
3.2.1.28	Law in Society II, Supplementary	
	Materials: "Law – Government and the	copies
3.2.1.29	Social Disciplines" (1956).	Typed decument 15 mages
3.4.1.49	Jurisprudence II, Supplementary Materials (December, 1956 and Spring,	Typed document, 15 pages
	1958). About "Cases and Materials on	
	the Law of Sales" by Llewellyn, 1930.	
3.2.1.30	Jurisprudence II, Supplementary	Typed document, 8 pages
5.2.1.30	Materials: "Appellate Judicial Process",	1) ped document, o pages
	Chicago Seminar, Research in Law and	
	Behavioral Disciplines (1956-1957).	
3.2.1.31	Jurisprudence II, Supplementary	Typed document, 13 pages
	Materials: "Appellate Judicial Process",	71 P
	undated. About "Prajudizienrecht" by	
	Llewellyn, 1933.	
3.2.1.32	"Book Requirements", University of	Typed document, 1 page
	Chicago Law School (October, 1957).	71 ·
1	[ [ ] [ ] [ ] [ ] [ ] [ ] [ ] [ ] [ ] [	

3.2.1.33	Law in Our Society, "Supplement to Lectures 1-4" (Spring, 1958).	Typed document, 2 pages
3.2.1.34	Jurisprudence, Examinations, The University of Chicago Law School (May 31, 1961).	, 1 5
3.2.1.35	"Elements and Jurisprudence" (1961-62). About "Excerpts from the Pueblo Code of Law and Order of Santana Pueblo".	Typed document, 2 pages
3.2.1.36	Comments on the jurisprudence lectures, sent to S. Mentschikoff (April 17, 1963).	* ±

#### 3.2.2 Undated

3.2.2.1	"Complementary Synthesis of the Material", undated.	Typed document, 16 pages, handwritten note: "37-8?"
3.2.2.2	"Legislation: Its Jurisprudential Position and Social Function", undated.	Typed document, 17 pages, handwritten note: "193-"
3.2.2.3	"Jurisprudence of Legislation", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages
3.2.2.4	"Seminar in Sales & Law in Society", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 3 pages
3.2.2.5	"Elements in the Ideal Law-Government System", diagram, undated.	Typed document, 1 page, 2 copies
3.2.2.6	Untitled, starts with "I shall from time to time differ with Mr. Patterson on points ()", undated. Possibly notes of a lecture given at Columbia, where Llewellyn taught with Edwin Patterson.	Carbon copy of typed document, 7 pages

#### 3.3 Elements

#### 3.3.1 Course Materials

3.3.1.1	Elements, "First Class Lecture" (October 9, 1957).	Typed document, 27 pages, handwritten annotations
3.3.1.2	Elements, "Statutes for Disclaimer Series" (Winter, 1957).	Typed document, 11 pages
3.3.1.3	Elements, course materials (1960).	Typed documents and photocopy of typed documents, dozens of pages, in a binder, handwritten note on cover: "Unannotated"
3.3.1.4	Elements, course materials (Winter quarter, 1962).	Typed documents and photocopy of printed documents, 91 pages

3.3.1.5	Elements, course materials, undated.	Typed document, 2 pages
3.3.1.6	Elements, course materials, undated.	Typed documents, dozens of pages, in a binder, handwritten note on cover: "Odd Materials. Not a set"

#### 3.3.2 Examinations

3.3.2.1	Elements of the Law, Examination, The	Typed document, 20 pages
	University of Chicago law School	
	(March 14, 1956).	
3.3.2.2	Elements, Examination (March 13,	Typed document, 19 pages,
	1957).	handwritten annotations by a
		student and by Llewellyn
3.3.2.3	Elements, Examination (March 17,	Typed document, 12 pages, 2
	1958).	copies, handwritten
		annotations by students and
		by Llewellyn
3.3.2.4	Elements, Examination, undated.	Typed document, 7 pages

# 3.4 Legal Argument

3.4.1	"Technique of Legal Argument", assignments (July 6, 1934).	Typed document, 1 page
3.4.2	"The Technique of Legal Argument", outline, undated.	Typed document, 3 pages
3.4.3	"Logic: Introduction" (1934-1937).	Typed document, 7 pages
3.4.4	"On Logic in Legal Argument", undated.	Typed document, about 40 pages
3.4.5	Legal argument, course materials (1957).	Typed documents, hundreds of pages, in a binder, handwritten note on cover
3.4.6	"Outline for an Opening Lecture", undated.	Typed document, 13 pages
3.4.7	Untitled, starts with "As a part of this first lecture ()", undated.	Typed document, 19 pages, handwritten annotations

#### 3.5 Various Courses

3.5.1	Sociology of Law, New School for Social Research, undated. Including: "I. What is Law?", "Lecture I" and "III & IV. The Culprit".	Carbon copy of typed documents, 13 pages, handwritten note: "37-8"
3.5.2	Sociology of Law, New School for Social Research (Fall, 1937-38). Including: "V & VI. What is the Fact?" and "VIII. The Right Rule: Justice".	Typed document, 9 pages Typed document, 3 pages)
3.5.3	Sociology of Law, New School for Social Research, "Reading", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages
3.5.4	"Reading No. 6.1", undated.	Typed document, 18 pages, handwritten note: "37-8"
3.5.5	"Readings", undated. Including: "6.2: Petterson v. Pattberg, 248 N.Y. 86", "6.3: Ulman, A Judge Takes the Stand", etc.	Typed document, 35 pages, handwritten note: "37-8"
3.5.6	"Readings for Chapter II", undated. About "What is the Common Law?" by Pound.	Typed document, 13 pages, handwritten note: "37-8"
3.5.7	General Society Seminar, "Assignments" (1938).	Typed document, 1 page
3.5.8	Anthropology – Culture, Society, and the Individual (1951-1952). Including: "Syllabus" and "Topics, Readings and Lectures" (Winter, 1951). <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> is an optional reading.	Typed documents, 67 pages
3.5.9	General Graduate Seminar, "Disciplinary Procedure According to the Greek Code of Lawyers" by Athanassios Yiannopoulos (Fall, 1953).	Typed document, 7 pages
3.5.10	Llewellyn & Rheinstein, "Primitive, Ancient and Archaic Law" (Spring, 1956). Including: "Prospectus of the Course".	
3.5.11	Independent Lecture Series, "Primitive, Ancient and Archaic Law" (1956). Including: "Lecture I – Some Aspects of the Effects of Legal Institutions on the Whole-Culture of Which They Are a Part".	Typed document, 9 pages
3.5.12	Rheinstein, "Comparative Law" (Spring, 1956). Including: "Report on Thurnwald, 'Werden, Wandel und Gestaltung des Rechtes', pages 105-189".	Typed document, 8 pages

3.5.13	Katzenbach, Llewellyn, Mentschiko Commercial Problems" (Fall, 1957). Inclu	
	"Part VII. Governmental Regulation of Exports and Imports".	Typed document, 87 pages
	"Part VIII. Governmental Regulation and Private Contract".	Typed document, 19 pages
	"Consular Invoices and Other Certificates".	Typed document, 3 pages
	Untitled, starts with "The trial court dismissed the complaint ()".	Typed document, 2 pages
3.5.14	Social Science Research Council Seminar on Law and Social Relations, "Week IV. 4th Day.", undated.	Typed document, 9 pages

# 4. Transcripts

# 4.1 Published Transcripts

4.1.1	"How the Law Functions", Discussion by	Reprint
	Karl N. Llewellyn, Walter Wheeler Cook	
	and Jerome Frank, The University of	
	Chicago Press, Law Series I, Lecture No.	
	12 (April 30, 1933).	
4.1.2	"Book Burning and Censorship", Radio	Reprint
	Discussion by Robert Faulhaber, Harry	
	Kalver, Jr. and Karl N. Llewellyn, The	
	University of Chicago RoundTable, No.	
	795 (July 5, 1953).	
4.1.3	The Supreme Court", Radio Discussion	Reprint, 2 copies
	by Brainerd Currie, Philip Kurland, Karl	
	N. Llewellyn and Soia Mentschikoff, <i>The</i>	
	University of Chicago RoundTable, No.	
	808 (October 4, 1953).	

## 4.2 Typed Transcripts

## 4.2.1 Chronological Order

4.2.1.1	"Lecture III" (October 2, 1929).	Typed document, 10 pages, handwritten note: "BB Lectures"
4.2.1.2	"Lecture" (September 24, 1931).	Typed document, 16 pages, handwritten note: "BB"
4.2.1.3	"Lecture 2" (1931).	Typed document, 16 pages, handwritten note: "BB"

		T
4.2.1.4	"Lecture III", undated.	Typed document, 18 pages, handwritten note: "BB 1931"
4.2.1.5	"Lecture IV", undated.	Typed document, 17 pages, handwritten note: "BB 1931"
4.2.1.6	"Lecture V", undated.	Typed document, 18 pages, handwritten note: "BB 1931"
4.2.1.7	"Quis Custodiet?", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "Chicago Bar Association Address – December 29, 1932"
4.2.1.8	Untitled (July 10, 1934).	Typed document, 25 pages
4.2.1.9	"Lecture" (July 11, 1934).	Typed document, 26 pages, handwritten annotations
4.2.1.10	Untitled, starts with "ference between Mr. Darrow's argument and Mr. Muir's ()", undated.	Typed document, 38 pages from p. 11 to p. 49, handwritten note: "Lecture 3"
4.2.1.11	"Lecture" (July 24, 1934).	Typed document, 63 pages
4.2.1.12	"Lecture" (July 25, 1934).	Typed document, 43 pages
4.2.1.13	"Lecture" (July 26, 1934).	Typed document, 45 pages
4.2.1.14	"Lecture" (July 31, 1934).	Typed document, 64 pages
4.2.1.15	"Lecture" (August 1, 1934).	Typed document, 64 pages
4.2.1.16	"Lecture" (August 2, 1934).	Typed document, 48 pages
4.2.1.17	"Lecture by Mr. Medina" (August 7, 1934).	Typed document, 62 pages
4.2.1.18	"Lecture" (August 8, 1934).	Typed document, 63 pages
4.2.1.19	"Lecture" (August 9, 1934).	Typed document, 50 pages
4.2.1.20	"Relations Between Government and Business", starts with "Anybody always feels queer when he is talking to men of a different discipline ()", undated.	Typed document, 22 pages, handwritten note: "Hopkins – 1934"
4.2.1.21	"Introductory Lecture", Columbia Law School (1937-38).	Typed document, 15 pages, handwritten note: "By Cheatham"
4.2.1.22	"Jurisprudence – Lecture" (November 12, 1941).	Typed document, 13 pages
4.2.1.23	"Contracts Refresher Lecture I" (February 21, 1946).	Typed document, 12 pages
4.2.1.24	"Second Contracts Refresher Lecture", undated.	Typed document, 16 pages, handwritten note: "1946"
4.2.1.25	"Third Contracts Refresher Lecture", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 11 pages, handwritten note: "1946"
4.2.1.26	"Fourth Contracts Refresher Lecture" (March 4, 1946).	Typed document, 10 pages
4.2.1.27	"Lecture I – Jurisprudence", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 4 pages, 2 copies

4.2.1.20	(CT ' 1 TITY) 1 , 1	C 1 C 1
4.2.1.28	"Jurisprudence – III", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 18 pages
4.2.1.29	"IV", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 11 pages
4.2.1.30	Untitled, starts with "Before coming to further material or bills of lading ()", undated.	Typed document with handwritten annotations, 12 pages, handwritten note: "Sales lecture 2/5/47"
4.2.1.31	"Sales Lecture" (February 11, 47).	Typed document, 10 pages, handwritten annotations
4.2.1.32	"Legal Arguments", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages, handwritten note: "11/19"
4.2.1.33	Untitled, starts with "Page 255, please. ()", undated.	Typed document, 15 pages
4.2.1.34	"VIII", starts with "When a parental type of law structure ()", undated.	Typed document, 13 pages, handwritten note: "1953"
4.2.1.35	"Jurisprudence XII", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 27 pages, handwritten note: "4/24"
4.2.1.36	"Discussion on Lecture", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 29 pages, handwritten note: "4/24"
4.2.1.37	"Jurisprudence" (May 6, 1953).	Photocopy of typed document, 19 pages
4.2.1.38	"Jurisprudence" (May 15, 1953).	Photocopy of typed document, 17 pages
4.2.1.39	"Jurisprudence – 2nd Session" (May 15).	Photocopy of typed document, 27 pages
4.2.1.40	"Jurisprudence" (May 20, 1953).	Photocopy of typed document, 23 pages
4.2.1.41	"Jurisprudence Lecture" (May 21, 1953).	Photocopy of typed document, 23 pages
4.2.1.42	"Jurisprudence Lecture – second session" (May 21, 1953).	Photocopy of typed document, 11 pages
4.2.1.43	Untitled, starts with "I agree with you that four hours is less than a normal ()" (May 22).	Photocopy of typed document, 22 pages
4.2.1.44	Untitled, starts with "Call your attention to the Appellate Bench ()" (May 26).	Photocopy of typed document, 17 pages
4.2.1.45	Untitled, starts with "A proper body of jurisprudence should connect ()" (May 28).	Photocopy of typed document, 15 pages
4.2.1.46	Untitled, starts with "We had gotten to the problem of first ()" (May 29, 1953).	Photocopy of typed document, 13 pages
4.2.1.47	Untitled, starts with "Sherman's question – why couldn't ()" (May 29).	Photocopy of typed document, 9 pages

the family which bears ()", undated.  4.2.1.49  "Lecture" (November 2, 1953).  "Lecture – Elements" (November 10, 1953).  "Elements – Lecture" (September 28, 1954).  "Elements – Lecture" (September 28, 1954).  "Elements" (October 7, 1954).  "Elements" (October 7, 1954).  "Jurisprudence" (March 28).  "Jurisprudence" (March 28).  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence – 2nd session" (March 29, 1955).  4.2.1.56  "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 4, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60  "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61  "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.63  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.63  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.64  "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 13 pages (Carbon copy of typed document, 14 pages (Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages)  4.2.1.64  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).	4.2.1.48	"VIII", starts with "I've got to get on to	Photocopy of typed document,
4.2.1.50  "Lecture – Elements" (November 10, 1953).  "Elements – Lecture" (September 28, 1954).  "Elements – Lecture" (September 28, 1954).  "Elements" (October 7, 1954).  4.2.1.52  "Elements" (October 7, 1954).  "Jurisprudence" (March 28).  "Jurisprudence Lecture" (March 28, 1955).  4.2.1.54  "Jurisprudence Lecture" (March 28, 1955).  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence – 2nd session" (March 29, 1955).  4.2.1.56  "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 14, 1955).  4.2.1.58  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60  "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages (handwritten note: "March 29, 1955).  4.2.1.61  "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages (handwritten note: "March 29, 1955")  4.2.1.59  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60  "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61  "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62  "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 10 pages (handwritten note: Typed document, 10 pages)  4.2.1.61  "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 10 pages)  4.2.1.62  "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages)  4.2.1.63  "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages)  4.2.1.64  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).	1.2.1.10		6 pages, handwritten note:
4.2.1.51 "Elements – Lecture" (September 28, 1954).  **Elements" (October 7, 1954).  4.2.1.52 "Elements" (October 7, 1954).  **Elements" (October 7, 1954).  **Carbon copy of typed document, 16 pages document, 18 pages (Carbon copy of typed document, 18 pages)  4.2.1.53 "Jurisprudence" (March 28).  4.2.1.54 "Jurisprudence Lecture" (March 28, 1955).  **Jurisprudence", undated.  **Jurisprudence", undated.  **Jurisprudence", undated.  **Jurisprudence – 2nd session" (March 28, 1955)*  4.2.1.56 "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 4, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  **Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (Apr	4.2.1.49	"Lecture" (November 2, 1953).	Typed document, 6 pages
1954).   1 page,   handwritten annotations; carbon copy of typed document, 16 pages		1953).	Typed document, 16 pages
4.2.1.53 "Jurisprudence" (March 28).  4.2.1.54 "Jurisprudence Lecture" (March 28, 1955).  4.2.1.55 "Jurisprudence", undated.  4.2.1.56 "Jurisprudence – 2nd session" (March 29, 1955")  4.2.1.57 "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 4, 1955).  4.2.1.58 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages document, 19 pages (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence (April 26, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.51	` -	1 page, handwritten annotations; carbon copy of
4.2.1.54 "Jurisprudence Lecture" (March 28, 1955).  4.2.1.55 "Jurisprudence", undated.  4.2.1.56 "Jurisprudence – 2nd session" (March 29, 1955"  4.2.1.57 "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 4, 1955).  4.2.1.58 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages document, 19 pages document, 19 pages (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.52	"Elements" (October 7, 1954).	10
4.2.1.55 "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence", undated.  "Jurisprudence - 2nd session" (March 29, 1955")  4.2.1.56 "Jurisprudence - 2nd session" (March 29).  4.2.1.57 "Jurisprudence - Afternoon Session" (April 4, 1955).  4.2.1.58 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence - PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Afternoon Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence - Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.53	"Jurisprudence" (March 28).	10
4.2.1.55 "Jurisprudence", undated.  4.2.1.56 "Jurisprudence – 2nd session" (March 29, 1955"  4.2.1.57 "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 4, 1955).  4.2.1.58 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.54		10
4.2.1.57 "Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages 4.2.1.58 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).			Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages, handwritten note: "March 29,
4.2.1.58 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of typed document, 13 pages document, 13 pages  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages	4.2.1.56	29).	1 2 21
Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.59  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (April 18, 1955).  4.2.1.60  "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.61  "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, Carbon copy of typed document, 14 pages  4.2.1.62  "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages  4.2.1.63  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages  4.2.1.65  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.57	(April 4, 1955).	1 2 21
4.2.1.60 "Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (Carbon copy of typed document, 14 pages  4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 13 pages  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages	4.2.1.58		10 01
4.2.1.61 "Jurisprudence – PM session" (April 19, Carbon copy of typed 1955).  4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed 1955).  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.59	-	10 01
4.2.1.62 "Lecture on Jurisprudence" (April 26, Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages  4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages	4.2.1.60	(April 19, 1955).	15 51
4.2.1.63 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).	4.2.1.61	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	10 01
Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.64  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 18 pages  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 13 pages  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed	4.2.1.62	1 1	10 01
Session" (May 2, 1955).  4.2.1.65  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Garbon copy of Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Garbon copy of Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Garbon copy of Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages	4.2.1.63	<u>-</u>	1.5
Session" (May 3, 1955).  4.2.1.66  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Garbon copy of typed document, 18 pages  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Garbon copy of typed document, 13 pages  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed	4.2.1.64	-	10
Session" (May 9, 1955).  4.2.1.67  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of typed document, 13 pages  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Session" (May 10, 1955).  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed	4.2.1.65	<u>-</u>	15 51
Session" (May 10, 1955).  4.2.1.68  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Afternoon Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages  4.2.1.69  "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed	4.2.1.66		1 2 21
Session" (May 10, 1955). document, 17 pages 4.2.1.69 "Lecture on Jurisprudence – Morning Carbon copy of typed	4.2.1.67	1	10 01
	4.2.1.68	_	15 51
	4.2.1.69		15 51

4.2.1.70	"Lecture on Jurisprudence" (May 16, 1955).	Carbon copy of typed document, 23 pages
4.2.1.71	"Letters of Credit", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 21 pages
4.2.1.72	"Elements Lecture" (October 2, 1955).	Typed document, 17 pages, handwritten note: "original corrected by KNL"
4.2.1.73	Untitled, starts with "Anybody who can conceive my giving ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages, handwritten note: "1956"
4.2.1.74	"Tape recording – seminar", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 14 pages, handwritten note: "March? 1956"
4.2.1.75	"Comparative Law – Lecture 3", undated.	Typed document, 16 pages, handwritten annotations
4.2.1.76	"Comparative Law", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 14 pages, handwritten annotations, handwritten note: "circa March 1956"
4.2.1.77	"Comparative Law, Class 7", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 18 pages, handwritten note: "circa March 1956"
4.2.1.78	"Commercial Law" (April 20, 1956).	Carbon copy of typed document, 20 pages
4.2.1.79	"Commercial Law", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 25 pages
4.2.1.80	Untitled, starts with "You will argue a fiction ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 22 pages
4.2.1.81	"Behavioral Science Seminar", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 20 pages
4.2.1.82	"Jurisprudence Lecture" (October 2, 1956).	Typed document, 17 pages
4.2.1.83	"Jurisprudence II", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 19 pages, handwritten annotations
4.2.1.84	"Jurisprudence III", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 18 pages, handwritten annotations
4.2.1.85	"Jurisprudence Lecture 4", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 17 pages
4.2.1.86	"Jurisprudence", undated.	carbon copy of typed document, 21 pages, handwritten annotations, handwritten note: "11-14-56"

4.2.1.87	"Jurisprudence", undated.	Carbon conv. of typed
7.2.1.0/	Jurisprudence, undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 13 pages,
		document, 13 pages, handwritten annotations,
4 2 1 00	TT 4'41 1 4 4 '41 6537 1 1	handwritten note: "11/19/56"
4.2.1.88	Untitled, starts with "We have been	Carbon copy of typed
	looking at the huge ()", undated.	document, 19 pages,
		handwritten note:
		"Jurisprudence 11-28-56"
4.2.1.89	"Jurisprudence Lecture" (December 4,	Carbon copy of typed
	1956).	document, 15 pages
4.2.1.90	"First Class Lecture (Elements)"	Carbon copy of typed
	(October 9, 1957).	document, 16 pages
4.2.1.91	"New York Cases (Wakeman v.	Typed document, 15 pages,
	Wheeler, etc.) Statute of Frauds"	handwritten annotations
	(October 18, 1957).	
4.2.1.92	"Indian Conference Observations"	Typed document, 17 pages,
	(November 11, 1957).	handwritten annotations;
		carbon copy of typed
		document, 18 pages
4.2.1.93	"Parole Evidence, Rule, Meaning of	
	Expression" (November 25, 1957).	handwritten annotations;
		carbon copy of typed
		document, 16 pages
4.2.1.94	"Stating of Cases" (December 6, 1957).	Typed document, 11 pages,
1.2.1.7	Stating of Cuses (Beccineer 6, 1957).	handwritten annotations;
		carbon copy of typed
		document, 12 pages
4.2.1.95	"Velsian Case, Title Cases" (January 8,	Typed document, 14 pages,
T.2.1./J	1958).	handwritten annotations;
	1936).	
42106	"Innigentation of Lasting 12 (Mar. 1, 21	document, 16 pages
4.2.1.96	"Jurisprudence, Lecture 1" (March 31,	Typed document, 30 pages, 2
	1959).	copies, handwritten
		annotations, handwritten
		note: "With KNL's
40405		corrections"
4.2.1.97	"Jurisprudence, Lecture 2" (April 1, 1959).	Typed document, 19 pages
4.2.1.98	"Jurisprudence, Lecture" (April 13,	Photocopy of typed
	1959).	document, 32 pages,
	<u>'</u>	handwritten annotations

#### 4.2.2 Undated

4.2.2.1	"Law	and	Government	(Tape	1)",	Typed document, 5 pages
	undate	d.				

# 5. Legal Education and Law School Affairs

## 5.1 Chronological Order

5.1.1	Unsigned letter to Oliver McKee of the Boston Evening Transcript (March 3, 1920).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages
5.1.2	"Proposed Speech on Legal Education for Law Review Dinner", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 10 pages, handwritten note: "192-"
5.1.3	Memorandum, "Possible Attack on Problems of Professional Ethics" (September 14, 1932).	Typed document, 2 pages
5.1.4	Memorandum for Mr. Hale, Mr. Smith and Curriculum Committee, "Cases and Materials on Labor and the Law", undated.	Typed document, 5 pages, handwritten note: "1933-4"
5.1.5	Council for Furtherance of the Public and Including:	-
	"Draft of letter and accompanying explanatory document designed for submission, after alteration, to foundations"	Typed document, 27 pages
	"Project: Coordination of the Ressources of Legal Education for Broadening and Deepening the Service of Law and Lawyers to Society".	Carbon copy of typed document, 18 pages
5.1.6	Llewellyn <i>et al.</i> , "Report of Committee on Curriculum", Association of American Law Schools (1944). Included in a course material by Twining, "Problems of Law and Government in Contemporary Africa II" (Spring, 1964).	Photocopy of printed document, 19 pages
5.1.7	Memorandum to the Committee on Government Regulation of Business, Columbia University School of Law (May 6, 1946).	Typed document, 2 pages
5.1.8	Memorandum to the Committee for the Study of the Responsibility of Columbia University toward Foreign Students (June 14, 1946).	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages

5.1.9	Association of American Law School (1947). Including:	s, Committee on Constitution
	Letter to "the Schools and People who were kind enough to send in reactions to the proposed articles of the Association of American Law Schools" (October 2, 1947).	Typed document, 1 page
	Memorandum to the Committee on Constitution regarding the "Revision of the Constitution" (November 6, 1947).	Carbon copy of typed document, 8 pages
5.1.10	Memorandum to all members of the Faculty, Columbia University Law School (June 14, 1948).	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page
5.1.11	"Current Problems of Legal Education" (July 20, 1948).	Carbon copy of typed document, 12 pages, separate note
5.1.12	Memorandum from Bernard D. Meltzer to Llewellyn, Mentschikoff, <i>et al.</i> (August 7, 1951).	Typed document, 2 pages
5.1.13	Memorandum to Faculty, regarding the General Graduate Seminar (September 24, 1952).	Typed document, 2 pages
5.1.14	Memorandum to Building Committee and Dean Levi, regarding "Mentschikoff Observations on the Plan" (January 22, 1954).	Typed document, 3 pages
5.1.15	"Seminar", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "195-"
5.1.16	Untitled, starts with: "This Columbia Law School Centennial Volume offers ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 11 pages, handwritten note: "1960"
5.1.17	"Faculty Committees" (October 25, 1961).	Typed document, 2 pages
5.1.18	"The Law and Behavioral Science Program at the University of Chicago Law School", Third Interim Report to the Ford Foundation (November 10, 1961).	Typed document, 10 pages
5.1.19	Association of American Law School Operations and the Doctrinal Curriculum	· · ·
	Presentation of the panel and list of panelists, undated.	Typed document, 1 page
	Letter from Roscoe L. Barrow, dean of Cincinnati Law School (January 15, 1962).	Typed letter, 2 pages

#### 5.2 Undated

5.2.1	"Features of our New Graduate Program", undated.	Typed document, 1 page, 2 copies
5.2.2	"Six Questions Asked by Marshall", undated. Including: "Comment by Mr. Llewellyn".	1 7 7 1
5.2.3	"Curr", starts with "The challenge presented by the Dean's projects ()", undated.	± •

## 6. American Indians

#### 6.1 Cheyenne

#### 6.1.1 Correspondence

6.1.1.1	Letter to Professor Boas regarding the "Indian Law Project" (November 15, 1935).	Typed letter, 1 page
6.1.1.2	Letter to E. Adamson Hoebel (November 10, 1937).	Typed letter, 1 page
6.1.1.3	Letter to E. Adamson Hoebel (March 12, 1941).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 4 pages
6.1.1.4	Letter from Peter Drucker about <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> (May 20, 1943).	Typed letter, 2 pages

#### 6.1.2 Social Science Research Council

6.1.2.1	Jos. P. Chamberlain, K. N. Llewellyn	Typed document, 4 pages
	and Franz Boas, Application letter to the	
	Council for Research in the Social	
	Sciences of Columbia University	
	regarding Project No. 81, "Indian Law"	
	(March 1, 1935).	
6.1.2.2	"Columbia University Social Science	Typed document, 10 pages
	Research Council, Indian Law, Project	
	No. 81", including "I. Final Report on	
	'The Cheyenne Way'", "II. Further	
	Literature Resulting from the Project"	
	and "III. Application for Further Grant to	
	Study Pueblo Law" (March 25, 1943).	

6.1.2.3	"Final Report on Project No. 91 – Indian	Carbon copy of typed
	Law – To the Social Science Research	document, 9 pages
	Council - Columbia University",	
	Undated.	

#### 6.1.3 Miscellaneous Documents

6.1.3.1	"Primitive Culture", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 20 pages, 3 copies, including a copy with first page missing, handwritten note: "preparatory paper for CW"
6.1.3.2	"Romans of Our Plains", undated.	Typed document, 5 pages
6.1.3.3	"Note on Divergencies Between the Authors".	Typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "Cheyenne Way 6/26/41"
6.1.3.4	"Llewellyn's Appendix on Allocation of Responsibility", undated.	Copy of handwritten document, 3 pages
6.1.3.5	Unattributed, untitled, starts with "Llewellyn's early acquaintance ()", about <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> , undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 6 pages
6.1.3.6	D'Arcy McKickle, <i>They Came Here First</i> , pages 86-89, mentioning <i>The Cheyenne Way</i> (1949).	Photocopy of book, 2 pages

#### 6.2 Pueblos

## 6.2.1 Llewellyn Manuscripts

6.2.1.1	"Pueblos Introductory Draft" (1947).	Typed document, 26 pages
6.2.1.2	"Pueblos Introductory Draft" (June 1947).	Copy of typed document, 7 pages,handwritten annotations
6.2.1.3	"Indian Law" (1962?).	Typed document, 3 pages
6.2.1.4	"American Indian Political Machinery", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 2 pages; typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "195-"
6.2.1.5	"Changes in the Bill of Rights (Pueblos)", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 3 pages; typed document, 3 pages
6.2.1.6	"The Individual and the Tribe", undated.	Typed document, 12 pages

#### 6.2.2 Correspondence with Sophie D. Aberle

6.2.2.1	Memorandum from Sophie D. Aberle to Chairman Wilson, regarding Llewellyn's call about "Sharing the Equity" (July 2, 1958).	Typed document, 1 page
6.2.2.2	Letter to Sophie D. Aberle (November 18, 1960).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
6.2.2.3	Memorandum from Sophie D. Aberle to the Commissioners (May 25, 1961).	Typed letter, 1 page
6.2.2.4	Letter to "Sophie", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 1 page

# 6.2.3 Correspondence with William A. Brophy (Special Attorney for Pueblo Indians)

6.2.3.1	Letter from William A. Brophy (September 13, 1950).	Typed letter, 1 page
6.2.3.2	Letter from William A. Brophy to Edwin E. Ferguson, Chief Counsel of the Bureau of Indian Affairs (September 13, 1950).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 3 pages
6.2.3.3	Letter from "Bill Brophy" (January 1, 1961).	Handwritten letter, 2 pages, attached to a newspaper clipping advertising a New Year's Eve party: "Dancing plus all you can drink"
6.2.3.4	Letter to William A. Brophy and Sophie, regarding William Twining (April 19, 1961).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
6.2.3.5	Letter from William A. Brophy to Sam J. Ervin, Jr., Chairman of the Subcommittee on Constitutional Rights of the Committee on the Judiciary of the US Senate in Washington, about the constitutional rights of the American Indian (August 23, 1961).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 4 pages
6.2.3.6	Letter from "Bill", regarding Pueblo Bill of Rights (September 14, 1961).	Handwritten letter, 1 page
6.2.3.7	Letter from "Bill" (September 26, 1961).	Typed letter, 2 pages
6.2.3.8	Letter from "Bill" (September 27, 1961).	Typed letter, 1 page
6.2.3.9	Letter from William A. Brophy to Charles A. Sprague, Oregon Statesman (November 1, 1961).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 2 pages, handwritten note: "Karl"

6.2.3.10	Letter to William A. Brophy, regarding	Carbon copy of typed
	the draft for an act about Pueblo Civil	document, 7 pages
	Rights (November 30, 1961), attached to	
	3 copies of "Memorandum on the Nature	
	of the Process, Especially of Criminal	
	Investigation and the Treatments of	
	Criminals in the New Mexican Pueblos".	

## 6.2.4 Miscellaneous Correspondence

6.2.4.1	Letter from Lem A. Towers, Superintendent of the Southern Pueblos Agency, to Malcolm McDowell, about the "law and order situation of Pueblos" (March 10, 1930).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 5 pages
6.2.4.2	Letter from E. Adamson Hoebel to John Province, Assistant Commissioner of Indian Affairs at the Department of the Interior in Washington, regarding Llewellyn's work in New Mexico (April 24, 1947).	Copy of typed letter, 1 page
6.2.4.3	Letter from Evsey S. Rashba to the Chairman of Fellowship Committee of the Hoover Library (Stanford University), regarding an application for a Senior Fellowship (June 14, 1947); attached with "Project on Soviet Law to Companion Project No. 91 on Indian Law (New Mexican Pueblos)" and "A Note on Pueblo Soviet Parallels".	Carbon copy of typed letter, 3 pages; typed document, 7 pages
6.2.4.4	Letter from Eric T. Hagberg, General superintendent of the United Pueblos Agency, regarding "Indian constitutions" (September 23, 1947).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
6.2.4.5	Letter to Eric T. Hagberg (September 30, 1947).	Typed letter, 3 pages
6.2.4.6	Memorandum to the Council for Research in the Social Sciences of Columbia University, regarding the study of Pueblo Law (November 20, 1947); attached with two letters from William Vickrey, Secretary of the Executive Committee and the Council (October 3 and 27, 1947).	Typed documents, 8 pages
6.2.4.7	Letter to William Vickrey, regarding the "Indian Law project" (October 29, 1952).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 4 pages
6.2.4.8	Letter to the United Pueblos Agency, undated.	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages

## 6.2.5 Miscellaneous Documents – Chronological Order

6.2.5.1	"Interim Report – Indian Law" to the Social Science Research Council of Columbia University (Summer, 1945).	Photocopy of handwritten document, 2 pages
6.2.5.2	"Report to the Social Science Research Council on the Project in Indian Law, Second Part, New Mexico Pueblos" (January 8, 1946).	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages
6.2.5.3	Memo to Social Science Research Council of Columbia University, regarding Indian Law Project, No. 91 (Summer, 1946).	Carbon copy of typed document, 5 pages
6.2.5.4	Memorandum to the Governor and Council of Laguna, regarding divorce (July 24, 1947).	Photocopy of handwritten document, 5 pages; carbon copy of typed document, 4 pages
6.2.5.5	"Transcript of Hearing – Herrera and Moquino Families" (August 27, 1947).	Carbon copy of typed document, 31 pages
6.2.5.6	Memorandum regarding "San Felipe trial of Fidel Anzara" (September 9, 1947).	Copy of typed document, 1 page
6.2.5.7	"Project on Soviet Law to Companion Project No. 91 on Indian Law (New Mexican Pueblos)", undated (Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "Date: 1946-7"); attached with "A Note on Pueblo Soviet Parallels", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages
6.2.5.8	"Introduction for Santanas", undated.	Typed document, 29 pages
	"Introduction for Santanas, Second Draft of Code, 1947".	Typed document, 30 pages
6.2.5.9	"Decision of the Council of San Felipe Pueblo in the Matter of Fidel Anzara" (1947).	Photocopy of handwritten document, 4 pages; typed document, 4 pages
6.2.5.10	"Introduction for Santo Domingo Council – First Draft of Code" (1947).	Typed document, 31 pages, 2 copies, handwritten annotations; copy of the last pages
6.2.5.11	"Decision of Zia Council – Cases of Velino Herrera, Reyes Moquino, Lee Moquino", undated.	Typed document, 6 pages
6.2.5.12	Council of the Pueblo of Zia, "Resolution" to "repeal Public Law 280 which allows the State of New Mexico to extend its laws over the Pueblo Indians" (February 28, 1954).	Carbon copy of typed document, 1 page

6.2.5.13	Chester E. Faris, "Pueblo Governors'	Typed document, 9 pages
	Canes" (April, 1952, revised	
	September, 1954).	
6.2.5.14	"Ideas for Pueblo Book" (1956).	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
6.2.5.15	"Pueblo Indians – Historical Outline" (1961).	Typed document, 14 pages
6.2.5.16	"Pueblo Officials" (1963).	Typed document, 2 pages

#### 6.2.6 Miscellaneous Documents – Undated

6.2.6.1	"Chapter I – The Background", undated.	Typed document with handwritten annotations, 7 pages; copy of pages 1, 2 and 5
6.2.6.2	"Pueblos – The problem of New Leaders", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 3 pages
6.2.6.3	"Introductory Note on Pueblo Codes for White Lawyers", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 2 pages; typed document, 1 page
6.2.6.4	"Domingo Res", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 4 pages
6.2.6.5	"Zia Children", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 4 pages
6.2.6.6	Unsigned memo from Zia Pueblo, NM, regarding a ceremonial pot, undated.	Photocopy of typed document
6.2.6.7	"Rough draft for discussion", starts with "An act to confirm and preserve the local self-government of the Pueblo Indians", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages, 2 copies, handwritten annotations
6.2.6.8	Untitled, starts with "For that, the people must ()", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
6.2.6.9	"Field Notes of Survey, Filed with New Mexico Private Land Claim – Docket No. 30", undated.	Typed document, 7 pages
6.2.6.10	"Memorandum on the Nature of the Process, Especially of Criminal Investigation and the Treatments of Criminals in the New Mexican Pueblos", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages

#### 6.3 General

# 6.3.1 Commission on the Rights, Liberties and Responsibilities of the American Indian

6.3.1.1	Memorandum to "The Commission"	Typed document, 3 pages
	about "technical assistance to Indians"	
	(August 12, 1958).	
6.3.1.2	The Commission on the Rights, Liberties,	Leaflet
	and Responsibilities of the American	
	Indian, "A Program for Indian Citizens"	
	(January, 1961).	
6.3.1.3	Untitled, starts with "This is Llewellyn	Typed document, 6 pages
	speaking to his brethern ()", undated.	

#### 6.3.2 Institutional Documents

6.3.2.1	"New Mexico Official Highway Map",	Folding map
	undated.	
6.3.2.2	United States Department of the Interior, Bureau of Indian Affairs, "Three Maps of Indian Country", including "Probable Location of Indian Tribes North of Mexico About 1500 AD", "Culture Areas and Approximate Location of American Indian Tribes Today" and "Indian Reservations in the United States, 1948", undated.	Folding map
6.3.2.3	United States Department of the Interior, "Answers to your questions on American Indians" and "Know the truth about Indians" (Printed in 1961).	Leaflets
6.3.2.4	Bureau of Indian Affairs of the Department of the Interior, "Guide to Available Agency Services", undated.	Leaflet
6.3.2.5	National Indian Youth Council, "Constitution of the National Indian Youth Council", undated.	Leaflet
6.3.2.6	Bureau of Indian Affairs of the Department of the Interior, "Utes", "The Navajo Indians", 'The Apache Indians", "Acoma Pueblo Pottery" and "The Pueblo Indians" (1961).	Typed documents, 18 pages

#### 6.3.3 Miscellaneous Documents

6.3.3.1	Julius E. Lips, "Seminar in Primitive	Carbon copy of typed
	Law", outline, Columbia University	document, 1 page
	(1934-1935).	
6.3.3.2	Unsigned, "Work Done so Far", undated.	Typed document, 1 page
6.3.3.3	William Henderson and B. W. Aginsky,	Reprint
	"A Social Science Field Laboratory",	
	American Sociological Review, Vol. 6,	
	No. 1 (February, 1941).	
6.3.3.4	"Legal Studies Needed by Commission"	Typed document, 1 page
	(August 3, 1959).	
6.3.3.5	"Chapter I – Suggestion for opening"	Typed document, 3 pages
	(July 29, 1959).	
6.3.3.6	Watson Smith and John M. Roberts,	Reprint
	"Some Aspects of Zuni Law and Legal	
	Procedure" (1954).	

#### 7. Uniform Commercial Code

#### 7.1 UCC – Chronological Order 7.1.1 UCC – 1940

7.1.1.1	"Memo No. 1 to William H. Schnader on Code" (May 19, 1940).	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages, 2 copies
7.1.1.2	"Memorandum" to Executive Committee, Committee on Scope and Program Section on Uniform Commercial Acts, regarding a "Possible Uniform Commercial Code", undated.	Typed document, 8 pages, 2 copies, handwritten note: "August 1940?"
7.1.1.3	National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws, "Report on the Uniform Sales Act and draft for a 'Uniform Sales Act, 1940'" (1940).	Typed document, 20 pages
7.1.1.4	"Suggested Statement for a Foundation Project for a Uniform Commercial Code and Commentary", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "1940"
7.1.1.5	"Draft of Uniform Sales Act. Revised Copy of Earlier Portion" (September 5, 1940).	Typed document, 7 pages
7.1.1.6	"Problems on the documents sections – forcing redraft", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 8 pages, handwritten note: "1940"

#### 7.1.2 UCC – 1941

7.1.2.1	National Conference of Commissioners	Typed document, 139 pages
	on Uniform State Laws, "Copy of that	
	part of the transcript of proceedings	
	relating to the consideration of the	
	Revised Uniform Sales Act", Fifty-First	
	Annual Conference, Indianapolis,	
	Indiana (September 22-27, 1941).	

#### 7.1.3 UCC – 1942

7.1.3.1	"Report of the Section on Uniform	Typed document, 3 pages
	Commercial Acts and of the Special	
	Committee on a Revised Uniform Sales	
	Act" (1942).	

#### 7.1.4 UCC – 1943

7.1.4.1	Memorandum to William Lewis, undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 8 pages, handwritten note: "1943"
7.1.4.2	"Commercial Code Sketch of Prospective Subject Matter", Prepared for W. E. Stanley (October 12, 1943).	
7.1.4.3	"Why the Code is Needed" (Document A. The general case, for business men and lawyers), undated.	Typed document, 3 pages, handwritten note: "1943".
7.1.4.4	"Scope and General Plan" (Document B: Scope and General Plan), undated.	Typed document, 5 pages, handwritten note: "1943".
7.1.4.5	"The Uniform Commercial Code", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 5 pages, handwritten note: "1943".
7.1.4.6	"The Working Plan" (Document C. The Working Plan) (November, 1943).	Typed document, 7 pages
7.1.4.7	"Informal Appendix to Revised Uniform Sales Act, Third Draft", Tentative Sketch of Material for Comments (1943).	Typed document, 52 pages
7.1.4.8	"Introductory Comment to Remedies, Sections 95-123", undated.	Typed document, 32 pages, handwritten note: "1943"
7.1.4.9	"History of the Uniform Revised Sales Act", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "43/44"

#### 7.1.5 UCC – 1944

7.1.5.1	Memorandum to William D. Lewis,	Carbon copy of typed
	"Needed to Complete What Can Fairly	document, 2 pages
	Be Called a Commercial Code" (March	
	7, 1944).	
7.1.5.2	Untitled, starts with "Section 2. Section	Typed document, 33 pages,
	1 of said law is hereby amended ()",	with handwritten note: "early
	undated.	draft 43-4"

#### 7.1.6 UCC – 1945

7.1.6.1	"Staff Production Report on the Uniform Commercial Code" (November 10, 1945).	1.5
7.1.6.2	Code of Commercial Law, Sales Act, "Meeting of Joint Advisory Committee", Association of the Bar of the City of New York, May 21 and 22, 1945" (June 15, 1945).	Typed document, 27 pages
7.1.6.3	"Comment on Section 57: Transfer of Goods by Person with Defective Title; Good Faith Purchase of Goods", undated.	Typed document, 56 pages

#### 7.1.7 UCC – 1946

7.1.7.1	"Suggestions from the Floor of the	Carbon copy of typed
	Conference for Changes or Clarification	document, 24 pages
	of Article III, Commercial Paper",	
	undated.	
7.1.7.2	"Proposal Re Holder in Due Course",	Typed document, 9 pages,
	undated.	handwritten note: "1946"
7.1.7.3	"Reportorial Group No. 2", undated.	Typed document, 43 pages, handwritten note: "1946"

#### 7.1.8 UCC – 1947

7.1.8.1	"Selected Comments to Uniform Revised Sales Act", (1947).	Typed document, 39 pages
7.1.8.2	American Law Institute and the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws, "Proposed Revision of the Uniform Sales Act", West Publishing Co. (1947).	

#### 7.1.9 UCC – 1948

7.1.9.1	Uniform Revised Sales Act Comments, Sections 85-91, undated.	Typed document, 46 pages, handwritten note: "1948"
7.1.9.2	"Commercial Law Materials, Part III, Selected Comments on Revised Sales Act" (Spring, 1948).	Typed document, 75 pages
7.1.9.3	"Tentative Draft No. 2 – Article IV, Chapter 2", Submitted to the Advisors for Discussion (January 2, 1948).	Typed document, 8 pages

#### 7.1.10 UCC – 1949

7.1.10.1	"Credit Note Phrasing", undated.	Carbon copy of typed
		document, 3 pages,
		handwritten note: "1949"
7.1.10.2	Chas. R. McDowell, "Report of the	Typed document, 7 pages,
	Committee on Uniform State Laws",	handwritten note: "1949"
	undated.	
7.1.10.3	Uniform Commercial Code, "Part 6 of	Typed document, 12 pages
	Article 3", Proposed revision for	
	submission to National Conference of	
	Commissioners on Uniform State Laws	
	at the 1949 Session in St. Louis (1949).	
7.1.10.4	The American Law Institute, "Minutes	Typed document, 19 pages
	of Meeting" (July 25-27, 1949).	

#### 7.1.11 UCC – 1950

7.1.11.1	Association of American Law Schools,	Typed document, 6 pages, 2
	Commercial Law Round Table Council,	copies, handwritten note:
	"The Proposed Uniform Commercial	"Miss Mentschikoff. Many
	Code: A Bibliography of Critical and	thanks for your participation"
	Informational Literature to December 1,	
	1950" (1950).	

#### 7.1.12 UCC – 1951

7.1.12.1	"Meeting of Enlarged Editorial Board" (May 15, 1951).	Typed document, 16 pages
7.1.12.2	"Article 4 – Comments", undated.	Typed document, 51 pages, handwritten note: "1951"
7.1.12.3	"Article 5 – Letters of Credit" (April 5, 1951).	Typed document, 11 pages
7.1.12.4	The American Law Institute, "Article 5  – Documentary Letters of Credit", Text Edition (September 3, 1951).	Leaflet, 2 copies

7.1.12.5	"Commentary to Article 5 -	Typed document, 12 pages
	Documentary Letters of Credit", Draft	
	Commentary (July 16, 1951).	
7.1.12.6	"Commentary to Article 5 –	Typed document, 11 pages
	Documentary Letters of Credit", BAFT	
	Subcommittee Draft (October 11, 1951).	
7.1.12.7	"Article 7 – Warehouse Receipts, Bills	Typed document, 22 pages
	of Lading and Other Documents of	
	Title", Draft (February, 1951).	
7.1.12.8	"Article 9 – Secured Transactions",	Typed document, 28 pages, 2
	Draft (March 21, 1951).	copies

#### 7.1.13 UCC – 1952

7.1.13.1	Massachusetts Commissioners on	Leaflet
	Uniform State Laws, "Report to the	
	General Court of the Commonwealth on	
	the Uniform Commercial Code"	
	(December 18, 1952).	
7.1.13.2	Emmett F. Smith, Memorandum on	Typed document, 45 pages
	Uniform Commercial Code (November,	
	1952).	
7.1.13.3	Emmett F. Smith, Supplemental	Typed document, 49 pages
	Memorandum on Uniform Commercial	
	Code (November, 1952).	
7.1.13.4	"Article 2 – Sales", Comments, undated.	Typed document, 51 pages,
		handwritten note: "1952"
7.1.13.5	Henry Harfield, Memorandum on	Carbon copy of typed
	Article 5, Sections 50-115(2) and 5-116	document, 2 pages
	(June 24, 1952).	

#### $7.1.14\ UCC - 1954$

7.1.14.1	American Bankers Association, "Report	Typed document, 93 pages			
	of Committee on Uniform Commercial				
	Code" (October 17, 1954).				
7.1.14.2	"Study of Uniform Commercial Code:	Photocopy of published			
	Statement to the Law Revision	document, 7 pages, 2 copies			
	Commission by Professor Karl. N.				
	Llewellyn" (August 16, 1954).				
7.1.14.3	"Outline of Lecture on Uniform	Typed, 9 pages, handwritten			
	Commercial Code, Article II – Sales, by	note: "1954"			
	Professor Karl N. Llewellyn, University				
	of Chicago", undated.				

#### 7.1.15 UCC – 1955-1961

7.1.15.1	State of New York, Law Revision Commission, "Study of Uniform Commercial Code: General Statement to the Commission by Professor Karl N. Llewellyn", Albany, Williams Press (1955).	Offprint
7.1.15.2	The Business Lawyer, Vol. XII, No. 1 (November, 1956). Including: "Panel Discussion on the Uniform Commercial Code".	
7.1.15.3	National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws, "Why your State Should Enact the Revised Uniform Commercial Code" (June 17, 1958).	Leaflet
7.1.15.4	Report of the Commercial Code Committee to the National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws (July 31, 1961); "Supplement to 1961 Report of the Commercial Code Committee" (August 14, 1961).	Typed document, 27 pages

# 7.2 UCC – Correspondence

7.2.1	Letter to William Draper Lewis,	Carbon copy of typed letter, 9					
	Director of the American Law Institute	pages					
	(February 12, 1942).						
7.2.2	Letter from Samuel Williston (May 19,	Photocopy of handwritten					
	1949).	letter, 2 pages					
7.2.3	Letter from James Barclay Smith,	Carbon copy of typed letter, 2					
	Professor of Law (May 22, 1950).	pages					
7.2.4	Letter to Jack DeSimone (January 9,	Carbon copy of typed letter, 1					
	1962).	page					

#### 7.3 UCC – Miscellaneous Documents

7.3.1	"Fragment on Uniform Commercial	Typed document, 2 pages		
	Code", undated.			
7.3.2	"Introduction and Scope Note" and "Section One: Approach to the Problem of Bill Drafting", undated.			
7.3.3	"Part Two – To Modernize. Chapter Five – The Immediate Context of the UCC", undated.			

7.3.4	Various documents clipped together (in this order): "Add Shientag Decision", "Comment on Section 69 – When Documents Deliverable on Acceptance, When on Payment", "Comment on Section 70 – No Warranty by Incidental Transfer or Negotiation of Document Securing Draft", "Comment on Section 67 – Warranties on Negotiation or Transfer of Document", "Comment on Section 60 – Manner of negotiation and 'Due Negotiation", "Comment on Section 33. Open Time for Payment or Running of Credit", "Comment on Section 18. Film Offers", "Introductory Comment to Seller's Remedies. Sections 104-112", "Comment on Section 100. Breach in Installment Contracts",	Typed documents, handwritten note: "Sales comments. 1942. Per SM"
7.3.5	undated.  National Conference of Commissioners on Uniform State Laws, "The Uniform Commercial Code", undated.	Offprint; three handwritten documents by Twining
7.3.6	"The Science of Draftsmanship", Presented at the Harvard Law School (December 14, 1951).	Typed document, 18 pages
7.3.7	"History of the Commercial Code Project", undated.	Typed document, 53 pages
7.3.8	William A. Schnader, Commercial Code Committee Chairman, "Important Bulletin" to the Commissioners on Uniform State Laws and to Draftsmen of Uniform Commercial Code Bills in States which have not yet enacted the Uniform Commercial Code, undated.	Typed document, 3 pages
7.3.9	Eugene C. Gerhart, "Williston Characterizes Revised Sales Act as 'Iconoclastic", Conference on Personal Finance Law Quarterly Report, Vol. 4, No. 1 (Winter 1949-50).	Photocopy of article, 4 pages

# 8. Legal Profession and Legal Services

# 8.1 Correspondence

8.1.1	Letter from William G. Thompson, about "The Bar Specializes" (August 11, 1933).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 2 pages			
8.1.2	Letter, unaddressed (Nov. 3, 1933).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 3 pages			
8.1.3	Letter from the Secretary of Committee on Professional Economics (April 14, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page, handwritten annotations			
8.1.4	Unsigned letter, about "The Bar Specializes" (April 14, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page			
8.1.5	Letter to Charles C. Burlingham from Charles E. Clark, about the Association of American Law Schools (November 12, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages			
8.1.6	Letter to Harrison Tweed, about legal service (November 25, 1935).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 3 pages			
8.1.7	Letter to Anthony O. Shalno (April 3, 1937).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page			
8.1.8	Letter to Addison C. Burnham, Lloyd K. Garrison, James Grafton Rogers and James H. Winston, about the Committee on Legal Clinic (April 4, 1938).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 2 pages			
8.1.9	Correspondence with Young B. Smith, Allen Wardwell, Harrison Tweed, regarding legal aid (September 29 – October 3, 1939).	Photocopy of typed letters, 4 pages			
8.1.10	Unsigned letter (November 13, 1952).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages, handwritten annotations			
8.1.11	Correspondence with Norbert Brockman:				
	Letter to Norbert Brockman, about the ABA and National Lawyers Guild (April 18, 1961).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages			
	Letter from Norbert Brockman (April 23, 1961).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page			

#### 8.2 Miscellaneous Documents

8.2.1	"Report of Committee on Professional Economics" (May 1, 1932).	Carbon copy of typed document, 4 pages				
8.2.2	"Report of the Committee on Legal Clinics", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages, handwritten notes: "ABA" and "193-"				
8.2.3	Draft Application Re Project to Study the Administration of Law by Lawyers" (1934).	Typed document, 9 pages				
8.2.4	Untitled, starts with "The Bar being bothered over its economic condition ()", undated.	Typed document, 2 pages, handwritten note: "1937?"				
8.2.5	"Report of the Special Committee on Legal Service Bureaus" (1940).	Offprint, handwritten note: "Legal Clinics. Am. Bar Assoc."				
8.2.6	"Proposals for the Setting Up of a Service Bureau", undated.	Typed document, 6 pages				
8.2.7	Paul R. Kelberg, "A Report on the Legal Aid Society" (Spring Term, 1947).	Typed document, 31 pages				
8.2.8	"Legal Aid: General Instructions" (February 2, 1948).	Typed document, 1 page, 2 copies				
8.2.9	Robert A. Leflar, "Appellate Judges Seminar", list of members (1962).	Typed document, 1 page				
8.2.10	Note from Elliott E. Cheatham regarding legal clinics and legal aid work, undated.	Copy of typed document, 1 page, handwritten annotations				

# 9. Correspondence

## 9.1 Alphabetical Order

#### 9.1.1 A

9.1.1.1	Letter to Robert C. Angell, Professor of sociology at the University of Michigan,	
	about divorce (October 22, 1934).	
9.1.1.2	Correspondence with Thurman Arnold:	
	Letter from Arnold (September 24,	
	1932).	page, 2 copies
	Letter from Arnold (June 9, 1933).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
		page

#### 9.1.2 B

9.1.2.1	Letter from Thomas A. Beard (Undated).	Photocopy of handwritten						
		letter, 2 pages						
9.1.2.2	Note to Harry A. Bigelow (November 1,	Photocopy of handwritten						
	1930).	document, 1 page						
9.1.2.3	Correspondence with Francis Bohlen, Un School Professor:	Correspondence with Francis Bohlen, University of Pennsylvania Law School Professor:						
	Letter from Bohlen (September 24, Photocopy of typed le 1931).							
	Letter to Bohlen (September 27, 1931). Photocopy of typed let pages							
	Letter from Bohlen (September 28, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page						

#### 9.1.3 C

9.1.3.1	Unsigned letter to Zechariah Chafee,	Photocopy of typed letter, 2			
	Professor at Harvard Law School (April	pages			
	21, 1926).				
9.1.3.2	Letter to Thomas C. Chapin, University	Carbon copy of typed letter, 1			
	of Connecticut School of Law (June 25,	page			
	1956).				
9.1.3.3	Correspondence with Elliott E. Cheat	ham, Professor at Columbia			
	University Law School:				
	Letter to Cheatham (March 14, 1936).	Typed letter, 3 pages			
	Letter from "Elliott", probably	Photocopy of typed letter, 2			
	Cheatham (May 11, 1945).	pages			
9.1.3.4	Correspondence with Charles E. Clark:				
	Letter to "Charlie", possibly Clark (?),	Photocopy of handwritten			
	undated.	letter, 2 pages, handwritten			
		note: "Date? 1931?"			
	Letter from Clark (June 2, 1945).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2			
		pages			
9.1.3.5	Memorandum to the Dean regarding	Photocopy of typed			
	"Llewellyn's activities" from February	document, 1 page			
	1, 1945 until February 1, 1946 (April 1,				
	1946).				
9.1.3.6	Letter to "all members of the Faculty,	Photocopy of typed letter, 1			
	Columbia University Law School" (June	page			
	14, 1948).				

9.1.3.7	Correspondence with Arthur L. Corbin, School of Law:	Professor at Yale University
	Letter from Corbin, regarding "The Bramble Bush" (November 21, 1930).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
	Letter from Corbin (August 7, 1931).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 1 page
	Letter from Corbin to "Karl & Soia" (December 1, 1960).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 10 pages; transcript, 10 pages
	Letter from Corbin to "Karl & Soia" (January 29, 1961).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 8 pages; transcript, 6 pages
9.1.3.8	Letter to the Editor of the Cornell Law Quarterly (January 10, 1941).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
9.1.3.9	Unsigned letter to Emma B. Corstvet, regarding Hoebel (November 2, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.3.10	Unsigned report to The University of Chicago Press, regarding R. L. Curran, "A Suggested Treatment of the Institution of Law" (November 5, 1953).	Typed document, 2 pages

#### 9.1.4 D-E

9.1.4.1	Letter	from	James	Erthein	(?)	Photocopy	of	handwritten
	(Decem	(December 27, 1933).					ges	

#### 9.1.5 F-G

9.1.5.1	Correspondence with Jerome N. Frank:	
	Letter from Frank (February 2, 1951).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
		page
	Letter to Frank (April 27, 1951).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
		pages
9.1.5.2	Correspondence with Lon L. Fuller, Harva	ard Law School:
	Letter from "Lon", probably Fuller (May	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
	13, 1940).	pages
	Letter from "Lon", probably Fuller	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
	(August 9, 1940).	pages
9.1.5.3	Letter from the office of the Dean of	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
	Harvard Law School, regarding the	page, handwritten note:
	academic year 1948-49 (February 18,	"Griswold"
	1948).	

#### 9.1.6 H

9.1.6.1	Letter to Thomas S. Hall, recommendation for E. Adamson Hoebel (April 19, 1955).	Carbon copy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.6.2	Unsigned letter on behalf of Mr. Hall (August 30, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages, handwritten note: "Hall. Politics"
9.1.6.3	Unsigned letter to Arthur Hermann (September 28, 1918).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.6.4	Correspondence with E. Adamson Hoe Pueblo research:	ebel regarding Cheyenne and
	Letter to Hoebel (May 11, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter from Hoebel to Ralph Linton, University of Wisconsin (November 23, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
	Letter to Hoebel (February 11, 1935).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter to Hoebel (August 17, 1936).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages
	Letter to Hoebel (September 20, 1937).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter to Hoebel (January 26, 1938).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
	Unsigned letter (June 21, 1938).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter to Hoebel (March 12, 1941).	Photocopy of typed letter, 4 pages
	Letter to Hoebel (October 14, 1949).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.6.5	Letter from Rosa Hohfeld, regarding the death of her son Wesley (November 8, 1918).	Typed letter, 2 pages
9.1.6.6	Letter from Edward Hohfeld, regarding his brother Wesley (July 28, 1919).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.6.7	Correspondence with Justice Oliver Wend	dell Holmes:
	Letter to Holmes (December 30, 1930).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 1 page
	Letter to Holmes (February 23, 1931).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 1 page
9.1.6.8	Letter from Mark DeW. Howe, regarding the biography of Justice Holmes (July 26, 1946).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.6.9	Letter to Graham Hughes, lecturer in law in England, regarding the Realist movement (August 10, 1954).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages, handwritten annotations

9.1.6.10	Correspondence with Robert M. Hutchins, dean of Yale Law School:	
	Unsigned letter to Hutchins (June 22, 1928).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
	Letter from "Bob", probably Hutchins (July 23, 1928).	1 5

#### 9.1.7 I-K

9.1.7.1	Letter to Grayson L. Kirk, Vice President	Typed letter, 1 page
	of Columbia University, about the	
	"American Adaption of British	
	Parliamentary Commission" (February	
	16, 1951).	
9.1.7.2	Letter to A. L. Kroeber, Department of	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
	Anthropology at Columbia University	pages
	(May 6, 1952).	
9.1.7.3	Draft of letter to Kelsen, undated.	Photocopy of handwritten
		document, 1 page
9.1.7.4	Unsigned letter to Edwin Krom, about	Photocopy of typed letter, 3
	the Conference of Commissioners on	pages
	Uniform State Laws (November 3,	
	1960).	

#### 9.1.8 L

9.1.8.1	Letter to David Lilienthal (December 5, 1942).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages; copy of the first 2 pages
9.1.8.2	Correspondence with Julius E. Lips:	
	Letter to Lips, about Cheyenne research	Photocopy of handwritten
	(July 27, 1935).	letter, 3 pages
	Letter from Lips (August 12, 1935).	Photocopy of typed letter, 4
		pages
9.1.8.3	Unsigned letter to "Father Lucey",	Photocopy of handwritten
	undated.	letter, 2 pages
9.1.8.4	Unsigned letter to Bob "Lund" (?) (April	Photocopy of typed letter, 6
	2, 1928).	pages

#### 9.1.9 M-N

9.1.9.1	Letter from "Hal", possibly Henry C. MacKall (?) (april 29, 1940).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
9.1.9.2	Letter to Robert C. McClure, University of Minnesota Law School (May 28, 1956).	

9.1.9.3	Memorandum from Roy H. McVicker, under the direction of Llewellyn, to the	Typed document, 7 pages
	President of the United States,	
	"Suggestions for an Impartial Fact-	
	Finding Commission", undated.	
9.1.9.4	Draft of letter to "Jerry", probably Jerome Michael, about an "anti-	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages
	discrimination manifesto", undated.	letter, 2 pages
9.1.9.5	Letter to Raymond Moley (January 4,	Carbon copy of typed letter, 7
	1934).	pages, 2 copies; handwritten
		note: "regarding Cleveland
		Whirlpool"
9.1.9.6	Correspondence with William Underhi	ll Moore, Yale Law School
	Professor:	
	Letter from Moore, about "Some	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
	Realism" (July 23, 1931).	page
	Unsigned letter to Moore (July 27, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
		pages
9.1.9.7	Letter to the Editor of The Nation	Photocopy of typed letter, 4
	(February 26, 1937).	pages, 2 copies

## 9.1.10 O-P

9.1.10.1	Correspondence with Roscoe Pound:	
	Letter from Pound (March 21, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3
		pages
	Unsigned letter to Pound (March 28,	Carbon copy of typed letter, 4
	1935).	pages
	Unsigned letter to Pound (March 22,	Carbon copy of typed letter, 3
	1943).	pages
	Letter from Pound (May 25, 1944).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
		page
	Unsigned draft of letter to Pound,	Copy of handwritten letter, 1
	undated.	page
9.1.10.2	Letter to David F. Cavers, Ralph Fuchs	Typed letter, 2 pages
	and Kurt Pantzer; note to "Kurt"	
	(September 23, 1952).	

## 9.1.11 Q-R

9.1.11.1	Letter to Arnold M. Rose, Professor at	Carbon copy of typed letter, 3
	the Department of Sociology of the	pages
	University of Minnesota (December 19,	
	1961).	
9.1.11.2	Unsigned letter to "Rosenstock",	Photocopy of handwritten
	undated.	letter, 4 pages

#### 9.1.12 S-V

9.1.12.1	Correspondence with A. Arthur Schiller:	Photocopy of typed and handwritten documents, 9 pages, with handwritten note: "Spare set of stuff sent by Schiller"
	Letter from Schiller (February 25, 1932).	
	Letter to Schiller (May 15, 1934).	
	Letter to Schiller (June 4, 1935).	
	Document about the Conference of	
	Commissioners on Uniform State Law (April 23, 1942).	
	Letter from Schiller (October 26, 1948).	
	Letter to Schiller, attached to a "Confidential Report" from the Social Science Research Council (November 2, 1948).	
	Unsigned letter about copies of The	
	Cheyenne Way for a course in primitive	
	law given by Pr. Redfield (March 26, 1951).	
	Postcard to Schiller (date illegible).	
9.1.12.2	Letter from Frank L. Schneider, about the review of a book by Charles S. Desmond (April 7, 1961).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.12.3	Letter from an illegible name (possibly Scrutton?) (November 25, 1930).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages
9.1.12.4	Letter to or from Walter R. Sharp (May 1, 1930).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages, first page missing, handwritten note: "Soc. Sci. Research Co."
9.1.12.5	Letter to Ben F. Small, Professor at the	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
	School of Law of the University of	pages
	Indiana, about a Round Table devoted to	
	"Lawyers Operations and the Doctrinal	
9.1.12.6	Curriculum" (December 19, 1961).  Correspondence with Dean Young B. Sm	ith·
7.1.12.U	Memorandum to Smith, regarding the	Photocopy of typed
	resignation of Douglas and Yntema (June 8, 1928).	document, 2 pages
	Memorandum to Smith (December 10, 1929).	Photocopy of typed document, 1 page
	Memorandum to Smith, about "research into the practical workings of divorce and annulment law in New York" (April 18, 1933).	Photocopy of typed document, 2 pages

9.1.12.7	Letter to Henry Root Stern, about a	Carbon copy of typed letter, 2
	sculptor, Sergei Konenkov, and Cardozo	pages
	Bust (November 27, 1939).	
9.1.12.8	Letter from Julius Stone, Professor of	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
	Law (April 14, 1961).	page
9.1.12.9	Letter to "Stone" (?), undated.	Photocopy of handwritten
		letter, 8 pages

#### 9.1.13 W-Z

9.1.13.1	Correspondence with Henshaw Ward:	
	Unsigned letter to Ward (April 14, 1933).	Typed letter, 3 pages
	Letter from "Wardo" to "My dear Kap",	Photocopy of typed letter, 2
	about "the Divorce articles" (April 9,	pages
	year unknown).	
9.1.13.2	Correspondence with Walter White, Association for the Advancement Colored People:	
	Letter from White regarding "political matters" (August 28, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter from "Campaign manager" to White (August 31, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.13.3	Letter from Fred D. Wieck of the University of Michigan Press, about a manuscript (December 18, 1959).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.1.13.4	Correspondence with Samuel Williston University:	n, Law School of Harvard
	Unsigned letter to Williston, about the "theory of the Sales materials" (October 14, 1927).	Photocopy of typed letter, first page only
	Letter from Williston (November 29, 1930).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
9.1.13.5	Unsigned letter to the <i>Yale Law Journal</i> about Kantorowicz's "Some Rationalism about Realism", undated.	Photocopy of typed letter, 7 pages

# 9.2 Correspondence (and Other Documents) Regarding Legal Realism

9.2.1	Draft of letter to many authors regarding	Photocopy of typed
	Llewellyn and Frank's response to	document, 2 pages,
	Pound's article "The Call for a Realist	handwritten annotations
	Jurisprudence" (March 27, 1931).	
9.2.2	Letter from Oliphant (March 30, 1931).	Photocopy of handwritten
		letter, 2 pages

9.2.3	Correspondence with Charles E. Clark University School of Law:	k, Professor of law at Yale
	Letter from Clark (March 31, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter from Clark (April 2, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
	Letter from Clark (July 14, 1931).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages
	Unsigned letter to Clark (July 16, 1931)	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.2.4	Letter from Leon Green (April 1, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 4 pages
9.2.5	Unsigned letter to Roscoe Pound (April 6, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.2.6	Correspondence with Joseph W. Bingham Law:	
	Letter from Bingham (April 7, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages
	Letter from Bingham (August 10, 1931)	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages
9.2.7	Letter from Ernest G. Lorenzen (April 22, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
9.2.8	Letter from Reed (?) (May 27, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
9.2.9	Letter from Isador Lubin (July 22, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.2.10	Letter from Samuel Williston (July 24, 1931).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 3 pages
9.2.11	Correspondence with Joseph C. Hutcheson	n, U.S. Circuit Judge:
	Letter from Hutcheson (August 11, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
	Letter to Hutcheson (August 21, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.2.12	Letter from Hessel E. Yntema (August 27, 1931).	Photocopy of typed letter, 3 pages
9.2.13	Correspondence with Selden Smyser, Soc	ial Science Department:
	Letter from Smyser (November 4, 1933).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages
	Unsigned letter to Smyser (November 10, 1933).	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page
9.2.14	Last pages of letter from Samuel Klaus, undated.	Photocopy of typed letter, 4 pages
9.2.15	Untitled, starts with "The main points we propose ()", regarding legal realism, undated.	Typed document, 2 pages; photocopy of typed document, 2 pages, handwritten annotations

9.2.16	Untitled, starts with "When Pound's article ()", regarding "The Call for a	
	Realist Jurisprudence", undated.	
9.2.17	"Proposed Footnote to Article in Reply to Pound", undated.	Typed document, 4 pages, 6 copies
9.2.18	"Pound – Reply to", undated.	Typed document, 6 pages, handwritten note: "Fast draft by Frank"

## 9.3 Unattributed Correspondence

9.3.1	Unsigned letter to "Lienchka", written in	Carbon copy of typed
	French (April 11, 1916).	document, 1 page, handwritten annotations, 2 copies
9.3.2	Letter from "Bud", probably Llewellyn, to "Nick" (September 1, 1934).	Photocopy of typed letter, 4 pages, handwritten annotations
9.3.3	Letter from "Pat" (July 9, 1938).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages
9.3.4	Unsigned letter (April 26, 1961).	Copy of typed letter, first page only
9.3.5	Letter to "Bob", probably about the Conference on Legal Research, undated.	Carbon copy of typed letter, 10 pages
9.3.6	Letter from "Florence M.", about poetry, undated.	Photocopy of typed letter, 1 page, 3 copies
9.3.7	Unsigned note, starts with "This is a book of power and beauty ()", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page, 2 copies
9.3.8	"Bramble Bush", list of names, undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page

## 10. German Materials

#### 10.1 Documents in German

10.1.1	"Abschrift einer Abschrift der von Fr. M.	Photocopy of typed
	(Schwerin) meinen Freunden gegagten	document, 1 page,
	Schreiben K.N.L.", undated.	handwritten annotations by
		Llewellyn
10.1.2	"Bescheinigung" (April 29, 1915).	Photocopy of typed
		document, 1 page
10.1.3	Unsigned letter to "Hans" (February 1,	Photocopy of typed letter, 3
	1917).	pages
10.1.4	"Gen die Verwirklichung einer Soziologie	Carbon copy of typed
	als Wirklichkeitswissenschaft", undated.	document, 23 pages,
		handwritten note: "1932"

10.1.5	"Soziologie und Münster", undated.	Carbon copy of typed
		document, 10 pages
10.1.6	"Methodologischer Anhang B. zu Kap. III",	Carbon copy of typed
	undated.	document, 11 pages,
		handwritten note: "Recht,
		Rechtsleben und
		Gesellschaft"
10.1.7	"Kap. VII-VIII – Eine Ganzheit: Einiges	Carbon copy of typed
	über die Ehe", undated.	document, 68 pages,
		handwritten annotations
10.1.8	Illegible title, illegible note in German,	Photocopy of handwritten
	illegible date.	document, 1 page
10.1.9	"Recht, Rechtsleben und Gesselschaft -	Carbon copy of typed
	Vorwort", undated.	document, 15 pages
10.1.10	Excerpts from Recht, Rechtsleben und	Photocopy of book, 8 pages
	Gesselschaft, Berlin, Duncker & Humblot	
	(1977).	

## 10.2 Correspondence in English Regarding Germany

10.2.1	Letter to Peter Wörmke, about Max Weber (August 16, 1926).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
10.2.2	Letter to Walter R. Sharp, about Llewellyn's work in Germany (March 7, 1930).	1 2 2 1
10.2.3	Letter from Rosenstock-Hüssy (June 19, 1930).	Photocopy of typed letter, 2 pages
10.2.4	Letter from "Karl", starts with "Dear old Dad" (November 11, 1931).	Photocopy of handwritten letter, 2 pages

## 10.3 Miscellaneous

10.3.1	"Juritische	Wochenschrift"	(March	14,	Copy	of	handwritten
	1931).				documer	ıt, 2 pa	ges

## 11. Personal

#### 11.1 Miscellaneous Documents

11.1.1	Photograph of Llewellyn, undated.	
11.1.2	Emergency passport, issued and engraved under the direction of the Ambassador of the United States of America at Berlin (February 23, 1915).	137 1 6
11.1.3	Clippings from the <i>Yale Daily News</i> (February 12, March 17, April 13 and April 14, 1915).	Photocopy of journal, 4 pages
11.1.4	"History of the Class of 1915", section entitled "1915 in the European War" mentioning Llewellyn, undated.	Photocopy of book, 1 page
11.1.5	Grades and university records, undated.	Photocopy, 2 pages
11.1.6	Unsigned, "Biography", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 1 page, handwritten note: "Classbook 1921?"
11.1.7	Class of 1937, Columbia University School of Law, with Soia Mentschikoff.	Photocopy of photo, 1 page
11.1.8	Untitled, list of lectures and conferences 1951-59, undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
11.1.9	"Class of 1915 Graduates", Llewellyn on page 3 (February 26, 1960).	Typed document, 5 pages
11.1.10	Documents about Emma Corstvet, Llewellyn's second wife: an original photograph ("Emma in China" written in the back); presentation, undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 2 pages
11.1.11	"Why am I drunk?", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
11.1.12	Untitled, list of musical sonatas (Opus 1-22), undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
11.1.13	"Statement of Proposed Activity: Presentation of Final Text on Sociology of Law-Government", undated.	Photocopy of typed document, 1 page
11.1.14	Unsigned, "Excerpts from conversation", starts with "You remember that lovely Lenie who hunted with Bill ()", undated.	document, 2 pages
11.1.15	Unsigned, untitled, starts with "In regard to God, the matter is simple ()", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
11.1.16	Untitled, starts with "I have been trying to get into words my own picture of the piece of me I like ()", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page, 2 copies

## 11.2 Correspondence

11.2.1	Unsigned draft, starts with "Look, my	Handwritten document, 2
	dearly beloved ()" (May 13, year	pages
	unknown).	
11.2.2	Letters to "Dear", year unknown.	Photocopy of handwritten
		letters, 17 pages
11.2.3	Unsigned letter to "Sweet", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten
		letter, 3 pages

#### 11.3 Letters of Condolence to Soia Mentschikoff

11.3.1	Letter from Joseph W. Bingham to Soia	Photocopy of handwritten
	Mentschikoff (February 23, 1962).	letter, 2 pages
11.3.2	Letter from William A. Brophy to Soia	Photocopy of handwritten
	Mentschikoff (February 27, 1962).	letter, 2 pages
11.3.3	Letter from Elliott Cheatham to Soia	Photocopy of handwritten
	Mentschikoff, undated.	letter, 2 pages
11.3.4	Letter from Arthur L. Corbin to Soia	Photocopy of handwritten
	Mentschikoff (February 14, 1962).	letter, 2 pages, 3 copies; transcript
11.3.5	Letter from Jack Dawson to Soai	Photocopy of handwritten
	Mentschikoff (February 16, 1962).	letter, 1 page
11.3.6	Letter from Milton Handler to Soia	Typed letter, 2 pages
	Mentschikoff (February 23, 1962).	
11.3.7	Letter from Vernon X. Miller, dean of	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
	the School of Law of the Catholic	page
	University of America, to Soia Mentschikoff (March 12, 1962).	
11.3.8	Letter from Sutherland to Soia	Photocopy of handwritten
	Mentschikoff (February 17, 1962).	letter, 3 pages
11.3.9	Letter from illegible name, from the	Photocopy of typed letter, 1
	Department of Social Relations at	page
	Harvard University, to Soia	
11 2 10	Mentschikoff (February 19, 1962).	D1 ( C 11 ) ( 1
11.3.10	Letter from "Jay" to Soia Mentschikoff	10 01
	(March 12, 1962).	page

## 12. Diogenes Jonathan Swift Teufelsdröckh

12.1	Teufelsdröckh, "The Nature of	Typed document, 8 pages
	Jurisprudence", undated.	
12.2	"Artifact", undated	Typed document, 3 pages
12.3	Teufelsdröckh, untitled, starts with "Law,	Carbon copy of typed
	in any aspect, is a lop-sided ()",	document, 1 page, 2 copies
	undated.	
12.4	"West and East in Jurisprudence" (193-).	Typed document, 3 pages
12.5	"Chapter III. Teufelsdröckh on the Veil of	Typed document, 3 pages
	Jurisprudence", undated.	
12.6	"Teuf. Pref. 1", undated.	Typed document, 3 pages,
		handwritten note: "193-"
12.7	"The Jurisprudence of Teufelsdröckh",	Typed document, 10 pages,
	undated.	handwritten note: "194-"
12.8	Harvard Law Revue [sic], Vol. 6, No. 1	
	(May 4, 1940). Including: Teufelsdröckh,	
	"The Universal Solvent of	
	Jurisprudence".	
12.9	Letter to James J. Kearney, regarding	Photocopy of handwritten
	Teufelsdröckh (December 2, 1938).	document, 1 page

## 13. Twining's Work on Llewellyn

## 13.1 Twining and Arthur L. Corbin

#### 13.1.1 Correspondence with Corbin (1963-1965)

13.1.1.1	Letter from Arthur L. Corbin to William L. Twining (April 24, 1963).	Handwritten letter, 1 page
13.1.1.2	"An Account by Arthur L. Corbin of his Association with Karl N. Llewellyn" (September 26, 1965).	Carbon copy of typed document, 16 pages, 3 copies
13.1.1.3	Letter from Twining to Arthur L. Corbin about a second interview (October 1, 1965).	Handwritten document, 5 pages; typed letter, 3 pages; 2 carbon copies of typed letter, 3 pages
13.1.1.4	"Transcript of Interview with Professor Corbin at his Home" (October 12, 1965).	Carbon copy of typed document, 15 pages, 2 copies
13.1.1.5	"Answers to Questions", undated.	Handwritten notes, 11 pages; 4 carbon copies of typed document, 12 pages, handwritten note: "Professor Corbin to WLT. October 1965"

#### 13.1.2 Published Works of Corbin

13.1.2.1	Corbin, "The Law and the Judges", <i>Yale Review</i> (1914).	Reprint, 2 copies; photocopy of article, 9 pages; typed document, 10 pages
13.1.2.2	Corbin, "Offer and Acceptance, and Some of the Resulting Legal Relations", <i>Yale Law Journal</i> (January 1917).	Reprint
13.1.2.3	Corbin, "Does a Pre-existing Duty Defeat Consideration? Recent Noteworthy Decisions", <i>Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 27, No. 3 (January 1918).	Reprint
13.1.2.4	Corbin, "Legal Analysis and Terminology", <i>Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 29, No. 2 (December 1919).	Reprint, 2 copies
13.1.2.5	Corbin, "Jural Relations and their Classification", <i>Yale Law Journal</i> , Vol. 30, No. 3 (January 1921).	Reprint
13.1.2.6	Corbin, "Frustration of Contract in the United States of America", <i>Journal of Comparative Legislation and International Law</i> (1947).	Reprint, handwritten annotations
13.1.2.7	Yale Law Report, Vol. 4, No. 2 (Spring, 1958). Including: "The Yale Law School and Tom Swan" by Corbin, p. 2.	
13.1.2.8	Yale Law Report, Vol. 6, No. 1 (Fall, 1959). Including: "Corbin on Law" and "A Creative Process" by Corbin.	
13.1.2.9	Yale Law Report, Vol. 11, No. 3 (Summer, 1965). Including: "Sixty-Eight Years at Law" by Corbin, p. 20.	
13.1.2.10	Corbin, about "The Law & the Judges", undated.	Photocopy of handwritten document, 2 pages; transcript, 1 page

## 13.1.3 Twining's Research About Corbin

13.1.3.1	Various documents regarding Twining's	Printed documents,
	article on Corbin: "Looking Back Will	handwritten annotations
	Still Keep Us Looking Forward: A	
	Letter from Arthur Corbin to Soia	
	Mentschikoff upon the Death of Karl	
	Llewellyn", The Yale Journal of Law &	
	the Humanities, Vol. 27, 2015.	
13.1.3.2	Llewellyn, "Corbin", starts with	Carbon copy of typed
	"Shakespeare, you remember",	document, 1 page, 2 copies;
	undated.	photocopy of book, 1 page

13.1.3.3	Correspondence with Friedrich Kessler:	
	Letter from Kessler to Twining (January	Typed letter, 1 page
	12, 1968).	
	Letter from Twining to Kessler (January	Carbon copy of typed letter, 1
	17, 1968).	page
	Letter from Kessler to Twining (January	Typed letter, 1 page
	24, 1968).	
13.1.3.4	"Corbin-KNL correspondence file",	Handwritten document, 1
	undated.	page
13.1.3.5	Various documents regarding Corbin,	Typed and handwritten
	Williston, Hohfeld, Perillo, etc.,	documents
	undated.	
13.1.3.6	"Perillo frags", about Gilmore, Corbin,	Printed document, 3 pages,
	Llewellyn, etc., undated.	handwritten highlighting
13.1.3.7	Biography of Arthur L. Corbin, undated.	Photocopy of book, 1 page
13.1.3.8	Untitled, starts with "Corbin's real	Typed document, 1 page
	achievement ()", undated.	
13.1.3.9	Joseph M. Perillo, "Twelve Letters from	Printed document,
	Arthur L. Corbin to Robert Braucher",	handwritten highlighting, 10
	Washington and Lee Law Review, Vol.	pages
	50, 1993.	
13.1.3.10	Untitled, about Corbin's articles,	Photocopy of book, 1 page,
	undated.	handwritten note: "Death of
		Contract"
13.1.3.11	Mark Movseian, "Rediscovering	Offprint
	Williston", Washington and Lee Law	
	Review, Vol. 62, Winter 2005.	

# 13.2 About Remington's Article

13.2.1	Clark A. Remington, "Llewellyn,	Offprint
	Antiformalism and the Fear of	
	Transcendental Nonsense: Codifying the	
	Variability Rule in the Law of Sales", <i>The</i>	
	Wayne Law Review, Vol. 44, No. 1	
	(Winter 1998).	
13.2.2	Letter from Steven L. Winter to Twining,	Printed letter, 1 page
	regarding his review of Remington's	
	article (November 13, 1998).	
13.2.3	Letter from Twining to Steven L. Winter,	Printed document, 1 page
	regarding his review of Remington's	
	article (November 18, 1998).	

#### 13.3 Miscellaneous Documents

#### 13.3.1 Typed Documents

13.3.1.1	"Llewellyn's Course Schedule", list of	Typed document, 2 pages
	courses from 1952-53 to 1961-62,	
	undated.	
13.3.1.2	"Karl N. Llewellyn's Professional	Typed document, 1 page,
	Organizations or Scholarly Assignments	handwritten note
	since 1950", list of items, undated.	
13.3.1.3	"Sergei Konenkov", sculptor, about his	Clipping; photocopy, 1 page
	passing (October 13, 1971).	
13.3.1.4	Twining, "Jurisprudence", undated.	Typed document, 5 pages,
		handwritten annotations

#### 13.3.2 Handwritten Documents

13.3.2.1	Letter from E. Adamson Hoebel to Twining (November 15, 1965).	Handwritten letter, 1 page; envelop sent to Twining
13.3.2.2	Twining's notes, "BB. Footnotes", undated.	Handwritten document, 5 pages
13.3.2.3	Twining's notes, "Bramble Bush. Some queries", undated.	Handwritten document, 1 page
13.3.2.4	Twining's notes, "ICC" (2012).	Handwritten document, 2 pages
13.3.2.5	Twining's notes, untitled, regarding Hoebel, undated.	Handwritten document, 1 page
13.3.2.6	Twining's notes, "Theory of Rules", undated.	Handwritten document, 8 pages
13.3.2.7	Twining's notes, "KNL + Germany", undated.	Handwritten document, 1 page
13.3.2.8	Twining's notes, "The Cheyenne Way Footnotes", undated.	Handwritten document, 6 pages
13.3.2.9	Twining's notes, "Annotations to Position re Religion etc.", undated.	Handwritten document, 2 pages
13.3.2.10	Twining's notes, "Twining on Jurisprudence", undated.	Handwritten document, 1 page
13.3.2.11	Twining's notes, "D. Moskowitz, Some Aspects of American Legal Realism, 1963", undated.	Handwritten document, 6 pages; photocopy of typed document, 10 pages

#### 14. Miscellaneous Documents

## 14.1 To Be Included in Llewellyn's Papers

#### 14.1.1 Chronological Order

14.1.1.1	"Yale Law School Policy" (May 13, 1919).	Copy of typed document, 1 page
14.1.1.2	Untitled, starts with: "I stand for a third year course ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 7 pages, handwritten note: "37-8?"
14.1.1.3	"On the Meaning of the Kinsey-Pomeroy-Martin Study for our Law", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 12 pages, handwritten note: "1948"
14.1.1.4	Untitled, starts with: "The first question in regard to any projected change in law ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 9 pages, handwritten note: "7/48"
14.1.1.5	"Addendum to 01" (1954).	Typed document, 4 pages, handwritten note: "Elements"
14.1.1.6	"The Inland Foundation Grant to the Indiana University School of Law for a Program in Legal Techniques", Press realease (December 12, 1955).	Photocopy of typed document, 16 pages
14.1.1.7	Illegible title, mentions "Law as Literature" (1956).	Photocopy of handwritten document, 1 page
14.1.1.8	Various clippings (March 19, 1959).	Clippings, bad condition
14.1.1.9	Yale Law Report, Vol. 7, No. 3 (Spring, 1961). Sent to Llewellyn.	

#### 14.1.2 Undated

14.1.2.1	"Meditated Question", undated.	Typed document, 1 page, handwritten annotations
14.1.2.2	Untitled, starts with "First part inaudible ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 21 pages
14.1.2.3	Untitled, starts with "When you get into the courtroom ()", undated.	Typed document, 9 pages, handwritten note: "Wittenberg"
14.1.2.4	Untitled, starts with "moving portions, a materially higher degree ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages
14.1.2.5	Untitled, starts with "technicians who can fiddle as admirable ()", undated.	Carbon copy of typed document, 3 pages
14.1.2.6	W. E. Stanley, "A Pattern for Promotion of Uniform Law in the Western Hemisphere", undated.	Typed document, 16 pages

## 14.2 Not Sure It Belongs Here

14.2.1	Unsigned, "When a Fellow Needs a	Photocopy of article, 5 pages
	Lawyer" (July, 1939).	
14.2.2	Walter K. Earle, Mr. Shearman and Mr. Sterling and How they Grew (1963).	Photocopy of book, 7 pages
14.2.3	Leop Lipson, "Down By the New Red Mill", <i>The New Republic</i> (September 5, 1964).	
14.2.4	Page from "Beyond Bread and Butter", undated.	1 page